
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

February 17, 1987 

The meeting of the Judiciary Committee was called to order 
by Chairman Earl Lory on February 17, 1987, at 7:00 a.m. of 
the'State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Rep. Eudaily, who was excused. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 393: 

Rep. Lory moved that HB 393 DO PAS S . Rep. Hannah s ta ted 
that he has concerns with this bill. Rep. Daily agreed with 
Rep. Hannah pointing out he also has concerns with HB 393. 
Rep. Addy moved to amend the 12 month period by inserting 
180 days subject to review by the Human Rights Commission. 
Rep. Mercer stated that a 12 month review rule enables the 
HRC to do a lot of work on the case before it goes to the 
District Court, but there are a number of serious problems 
with this bill. One year of waiting is a long time and the 
terminology of "failure to comply" is a very vague term. 
There being no set time for the hearing is another area of 
concern. He further stated that anyone who does not want to 
be in front of the Commission can frustrate the Commission, 
so basically its usefulness is zero. He felt that there is 
a problem that needs a solution and the bill could be fixed. 
Question was called on the amendment and a voice vote was 
taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. 

Rep. Mercer moved to amend on pages 1, lines 3-4, with 
regard to failure to comply with a lawful subpoena, also 
amending language on page 4, line 16. Question was called 
and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. 
Rep. Bulger requested that subsection (d) of the bill be 
fixed. Rep. Mercer moved to delete subsection (d) on page 
2, lines 9-10 and on page 4, lines 22-23. He explained that 
it should not matter if it is a case of first impression or 
not because that is no fault of the parties and it should be 
deleted out of the bill. Question was called and voice vote 
was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. 

Rep. Hannah moved to amend Subsection E, by striking the 
language at the bottom of the page. Rep. Mercer agreed with 
that motion because if someone is delaying the process 
subsection (a) will cover it. Question was callGd and a 
voice votG was taken. The motion CARRIED 8-6. Rep. Gould 
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stated that he was not sure what was left of the bill and 
questioned if for the sake of time, everyone could take 
their likes and dislikes on this bill and work on them and 
the committee could take up HB 393 tomorrow in executive 
session. The bill was held in committee as of this date. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 399: 

Rep. Gould moved that HB 399 DO NOT PASS. Rep. Lory stated 
that we are not in the rulemaking business, and whenever the 
Legislature does not like an administrative ruling, all they 
have to do is pass a resolution. Rep. Mercer explained that 
he agrees with Rep. Lory to the extent that the Legislature 
can abrogate by resolution of rule, but the Legislature is 
not in session all of the time. A rule can go into effect 
that may be in conflict with certain rules that might be 
issued by a school board or other .. school entity and the 
Legislature will not be able to do anything about it until 
it meets again. He stated that the school boards and the 
Board of Public Education have constitutional authority and 
the Human Rights Commission have statutory authority. He 
suggested that this bill be taken and changed stating that 
upon petition of the Board of Public Education the effective 
date of those rules should be suspended until the next 
regular session of the Legislature. He moved that the 
effective date be suspended until after the Legislature has 
met in regular session. If the Legislature does nothing, 
then it takes effect, and if the Legislature acts on it and 
approves it or disapproves it, then that will be the rule. 
Rep. Miles agreed with Rep. Lory stating that the Legisla­
ture does not belong in the rulemaking business. Rep. 
Mercer pointed out that the Legislature presently has the 
authority to amend or delete any administrative rule and 
because we have that authority, it means it is our responsi­
bili ty to keep our eyes on those things. Administrative 
agencies are not superior to the Legislature, they are 
inferior to it. Rep. Mercer stated that the Human Rights 
Commission was created by the Legislature and if the two 
corne into conflict it is like a separation of powers, and 
the Board of Education should petition the Legislature. 
Rep. Lory stated that it bothers him that the Legislature is 
putting into statute, age discrimination and sex discrimina­
tion and he felt that those two things are separate things 
and it does not seem to be the proper way to approach the 
problem. Rep. Rapp-Svrcek agreed with Rep. Lory and stated 
that he is nervous about the precedent that is being set 
with this bill with regard to Legislative review prior to a 
rule being put into place. He made a substitute motion that 
HB 399, be tabled. A voice vote was called and the motion 
CARRIED 10-6. HB 399 was TABLED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 400: 
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Rep. Gould moved that HB 400. DO PASS. Rep. Bulger stated 
that this bill does not do a thing and he desired to table 
it. Rep. Gould pointed out that he would like to see the 
opponents of the bill be landlords for a year and then come 
back and see what they have to say to the Legislature. 

Rep. Mercer moved to amend HB 400 stating that there is not 
a great housing problem in Montana. Rep. Lory stated that 
he has the same problem with this bill as he had with HB 399 
with regard to the proper approach. This should be a joint 
resolution rather than putting it into statute. Rep. Bulger 
pointed out that if we have an argument with this it is with 
the law. Rep. Mercer stated that his motion is that we 
change the law. Rep. Addy explained that by not deciding on 
the issue we are deciding on this issue and we must make a 
decision. Rep. Mercer stated to do nothing in this area is 
preposterous. The Human Rights Commission recognized that 
this was not going to be very popular when they did not put 
on an effective date and if we do nothing then we are 
ignoring the desires of the people of Montana. He pointed 
out that the amendment goes a long way in addressing the 
problem. Question was called and a voice vote was taken. 
The motion CARRIED 13-3. (See Amendments Attached). Rep. 
Rapp-Svrcek stated that he is in total agreement with the 
concept of the amendment but wondered if the bill is the 
proper vehicle to carry it through. Question was called and 
a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 12-2. HB 400 DO 
PASS AS AMENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO 605: 

Rep. Bulger moved that HB 605 DO PASS AS AMENDED. He 
explained the amendments section by section. Rep. Mercer 
stated that he agrees with the amendments. Question was 
called and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 
unanimously. (See Amendments Attached). Rep. Bulger moved 
the Statement of Intent (See Attachment). A voice vote was 
taken and the motion CARRIED unanimously. Question was 
called on the bill and a voice vote was taken. The motion 
CARRIED unanimously. HB 605 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 322: 

Rep. Eudaily moved that HB 322 DO PASS. He moved the 
amendments. Question was called and voice vote was taken. 
The motion CARRIED 14-2. (See Amendments Attached). Rep. 
Eudaily moved that HB 322 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question was 
called and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 14-2, 
with Reps. Gould and Brown dissenting. HB 322 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 503: 
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Rep. Cobb moved that HB 503 DO PASS. Question was called 
and voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 16-1 with Rep. 
Addy dissenting. HB 503 DO PASS. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 472: 

Rep. Darko moved that HB 472 DO PASS. Rep. Darko moved the 
amendmen1:s. 

Rep. Giacometto questioned how much money it would take to 
start mediation action. 

Rep. Darko stated that it would cost $100.00 per divorce. 
Rep. Gould asked Rep. Darko if mediation would now become 
mandatory and she stated, yes, it can be done privately or 
through the court. 

Question was called 
Arnendmen1:s Attached) • 

and a voice vote was taken. 
The motion CARRIED 7-5. 

(See 

Rep. Darko moved that HB 472 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question 
was called and voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 
8-4, with Reps. Grady, Bulger, Giacometto and Gould dissent­
ing. HB 472 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 57, Rep. Sales, District No. 76, stated that 
this bill is simply a bill that prohibits preferential 
treatmen1: of any person based on race, color, sex, culture, 
social origin or condition, political or religious ideas, or 
age, and amends Article II, Section 4, of the Montana 
Constitu1:ion, providing notice of a two-thirds vote require­
ment. He pointed out that the laws of the State of Montana 
should treat all people equally. 

There were no proponents to this bill. 

OPPONENTS: 

MARGARET S. DAVIS, League of Women Voters of Montana, stated 
that the League opposes this bill because of the proposed 
addition of the words, "or give preferential treatment to" 
to the Montana Constitution. To discriminate against groups 
or individuals on the basis of race, color, sex, culture, 
social origin or condition is to deny rights, access, and 
full participation in the exercise of full civil and/or 
political rights. 

She submitted written testimony. (Exhibit A) . 

BARBARA ARCHER, Women's Lobbyist Fund, stated that there is 
clear evidence that overcoming a long history of past 
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discrimination requires affirmative action. 
not pass on this bill. 

She urged a do 

TON HOPGOOD, American Council of Life Insurance and the 
Heal th Insurance Association of America, pointed out that 
they oppose this legislation because it lays the groundwork 
for an argument issue that age cannot be used as a means of 
setting premiums for either life insurance or health insur­
ance policies. 

MIGNON WATERNAN, Montana Association of Churches, stated 
that experience is not always the determining factor that 
decides which person should be hired for a position. She 
pointed out that the fiscal note speaks to the problem with 
regard to the impact that removing the age factor would have 
in this bill. We need to provide more opportunities for 
women. 

ELENOR WEND, Peace Legislative Coalition, Lobbyist, stated 
that they are greatly concerned about the intent of this 
Constitutional amendment. She pointed out that this will 
choke legal action. 

See Visitors' Register for further opponents. 

QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 57: 

Rep. Cobb asked Ms. MacIntyre why the Human Rights Commis­
sion did not testify on the bill. She stated that the 
Commission has not taken a position on the bill because it 
was in the prerogative of the Legislature. She stated that 
the adding of the language concerning preferential treatment 
is necessary or adds that much to the Constitution or to the 
standards of relief that the Commission would look to in 
formulating relief under the Human Rights Act. 

Rep. Gould asked Rep. Sales if age should be stricken and he 
stated, "yes". 

Rep. Sales closed the hearing on HB 57 by stating that this 
bill does do away with affirmative action. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 502, Rep. Cody, District No. 20, and due to 
illness Rep. Darko carried the bill for hearing. She stated 
that this act requires a District Court, to the extent of 
its jurisdiction, to dispose of the issues of child support 
and custody, maintenance, and property division in a disso­
lution decree. This legislation states that those individu­
als that wish to get divorced must have the question of 
property and custody settled and must be coincidental to the 
decree of divorce. This is an attempt to put some common 
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sense and objectivity into a time and situation where the 
majority of the time there is none. 

There were no proponents, no opponents and no questions. 

Rep. Darko closed the hearing on HB 502. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 670, Rep. Bachini, District No. 14, stated 
that this act authorizes the Attorney General to appoint 
employees of Class I Railroad Corporations as special peace 
officers and defines the responsibility of the railroad 
corporation for the special peace officers. He pointed out 
that the applicant must have three years experience as a 
Class I railroad peace officer or have completed the train­
ing course at an approved law enforcement academy or meet 
the qualifications described in 732-303. He submitted 
letters from proponents as (Exhibits 1-51). 

PROPONEN~~S : 

JACK CLARK, Burlington Northern Railroad, Assistant Chief of 
Police, stated that they are not trying to usurp any author­
i ty from any state or local agency. They seek only to 
assist and support those agencies in their endeavors to 
provide their communi ties with the best possible law en­
forcement available. He submitted written testimony. 
(Exhibit A). He also submitted the Police Academy Training 
Catalog. (Exhibit B) • 

KEVIN OLSON, Montana Police Officer for the City of Havre, 
and the Montana Police Protection Association, stated that 
this bill will lead to a better system of law and order. He 
urged a do pass consideration. 

BOB BUTOROVICH, Montana State Peace Officers Association, 
Sheriff of Butte-Silver-Bow, urged support for this legisla­
tion because it would be a welcome addition to have the 
peace officers as part of the Montana law enforcement 
status. 

BOB LANDON, Chief of the Highway Patrol, stated that he 
supports this bill and Montana is only one of three states 
that do not grant arrest authority to railroad police. 

MIKE SHAFER. Montana Sheriff and Peace Officer Association, 
President:, and Sheriff of Yellowstone County, pointed out 
that this bill is a good bill and it will take some liabili­
ty off the shoulders of the counties. 

JIM MULAR, State Legislative Director of the Brotherhood 
Railway and Airline Clerks, strongly urged support for this 
legislation. 



\ 
} 

JUDICIARY COMHITTEE 
FEBRUARY 17, 1987 
PAGE 7 

See the Visitors' Register for further proponents. 

There were no opponents to HB 670. 

QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 670: 

Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Rep. Bachini if the peace officer 
will have full police power only during railroad work hours 
and only on railroad property. Rep. Bachini pointed out 
that section 3 lists the limitations. Rep. Mercer asked 
Sheriff Butorovich a question in regard to supervision. He 
stated he is concerned about peace officers becoming depu­
ties and he wondered if this bill should be amended so that 
the peace officers will come under the counties' supervi­
sion. Sheriff Butorovich said that he does not feel there 
will be a problem with that. 

Rep. Bachini closed the hearing on HB 670 by stating that he 
would not have a problem with a proposed amendment as 
suggested by Rep. Mercer. He further stated that an effec­
tive date of July 1 should be added to this bill and urged 
support for HB 670. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 668, Rep. Vincent, District No. 80, stated 
that there is a problem with the current DUI statutes 
because they leave big loopholes. He presented a graph. 
(Exhibit A). This bill will modify the driving under the 
influence and per se penalty statutes relating to alcohol or 
drug-related driving offenses to provide that a conviction 
under one constitutes a conviction under the other. He 
pointed out that he has learned that in an area like this 
that getting tough works. 

PROPONENTS: 

MIKE MCGRATH, Lewis and Clark County Attorney, rises in 
support of this bill. He acknowledged that there is a 
present loophole in the law and this bill is a good one. 

COL. R. W. LANDON stated that there is currently a serious 
state problem. He pointed out that driving under the 
influence is the leading cause of death on the highway. 

LARRY MAJERUS, Department of Justice, submitted an amendment 
to clarify the bill. (Exhibit B). He explained the amend­
ment. 

There were no further proponents and no opponents. 

QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 668: 



1 
./ 

JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
FEBRUARY 17, 1987 
PAGE 8 

Rep. Daily asked Rep. Vincent to explain what per se means. 
He suggE~sted that Hr. HcGrath could give a tight legal 
description of this phrase. He stated that DUI is driving 
under the influence and per se means having .1 percent 
alcohol in the blood. Mr. McGrath further stated that when 
someone is convicted of per se, there does not have to be 
proof of driving, just that they were in control of a 
vehicle. In a per se offense there is no mandatory jail 
sentence. 

Rep. Mercer asked Rep. Vincent why we are treating people 
differently if it is their first per se or DUI. He stated 
that the rationale is deterrent because it does not make 
sense to put someone in jail for a mandatory one day for the 
first offense and let them go entirely for the second 
offense. Rep. Mercer pointed out that the question is: If 
someone has .1 in their blood and they are driving a car, 
there is not a mandatory 24 hours jail time but there is if 
they are convicted of a DUI. 

Rep. Mercer asked the same question to Mr. McGrath. He 
explained that he does think it is healthy to preserve the 
no jail time per se and then have the penalties the same for 
second offense. The per se offense gives the authorities a 
very valuable tool to plea bargain with on first offense DUI 
cases. 

Rep. Vincent closed the hearing on HB 668 by stating that 
whether it is DUI or per se the person is still drunk and is 
still dangerous. He pointed out that we must overcome the 
idea that we help people in situations like this by being 
kind. With the deterrent effect like this bill has in it 
there can be an accounting for society by stating that next 
time there will be a high price to pay. He strongly felt 
that this bill will be good step towards making Montana's 
roads, streets and highways safer. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 470, Rep. Miles, District No. 45, stated 
that this bill revises the youth court procedures and 
revises the transfer to District Court provisions allowing 
wider investigatory authority for law enforcement personnel. 

She submitted a handout explaining the bill section by 
section. (Exhibit A). She further explained that the 
fiscal note is in error. The language will be retained with 
regard to opening up traffic records to the public. 

MIKE MCGRATH, Lewis and Clark County Attorney, Chairman of 
the Legislative Committee, explained some of the changes 
that are taking place in the bill. He stated that the Youth 
Court Act was written in 1970, and we now need more tools to ~ 
deal with today,s youth. 
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ROBERT MC CARTHY, Butte-Silver-Bow County Attorney, stated 
that along with all the members of the County Attorneys 
Association he is in support of this legislation. He 
pointed out that this is a realistic attempt to address the 
problems that are facing the citizens of Montana. 

GREG MULLOvmEY, Deputy County Attorney of Yellowstone 
County, agreed with the changes in this bill and felt they 
are absolutely necessary at this time. He strongly urged 
adoption of this legislation. 

BOB BUTOROVICH, Sheriff of Butte Silver-Bow, went on record 
in support of HB 470. He stated that law enforcement needs 
the authority to expand, and finger printing and photograph­
ing youths arrested for felonies can only be done pursuant 
to search warrants and must be supported by probable cause. 

MARC RACICOT, Attorney General's Office, stated that at 
least 20 homicides have been committed by teenagers within 
the last 18 to 36 months. There is currently a crime wave. 
This is a very important piece of legislation that will 
allow authorities a fighting chance in a lot of the criminal 
investigations being done presently. 

MIKE SHAFFER, President of the Montana Sheriff and Peace 
Officers Association, stated that they support this bill 
because it has the tools built in it that the law enforce­
ment needs. 

RICHARD MEEKER, Chief Probation Officer of the First Judi­
cial District, spoke on behalf of the Juvenile Probation 
Association and stated that this bill is an attempt to bring 
the Youth Court more in line with the adult system. He 
acknowledged that this bill does remove some important 
protection, but the goal appears to be sincerely motivated. 
He urged support for this legislation. 

OPPONENTS: 

ED SHEEHY, JR., Lewis and Clark Public Defender, stated that 
he opposes this bill but does find some parts of it useful. 
He pointed out that his main concern with HB 470 has to do 
with the transfer hearing because the changes being proposed 
make that hearing a joke for a youth charged with a serious 
felony. In homicide cases of a youth 16 years or older the 
bill says that the court shall transfer the hearing, so, why 
have a hearing at all. Finger printing and photographs are 
already in the law and they are retained until the youth 
reaches the age of majority or the court orders them de­
stroyed at an earlier point in time. He also stated he is 
concerned with the provisions dealing with a 16 year youth 
waiving his rights when he lS being detained for 
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questioning. He can talk about the crime and authorities 
can only advise him of his rights against self incrimination 
and righ1: to counsel. He feels it is important that the 
youth be advised of all of his rights under the Youth Court 
Act. ThE~ law says, if the youth is 16 years or older, the 
youth and his parents may waive his rights and Mr. Sheehy 
pointed out that that is important so that we can guarantee 
a knowing and voluntary waiver of rights. He further stated 
that this bill is unnecessary in terms of anything that is 
happening in the State of Montana and there are procedures 
that law enforcement can and do utilize under the law that 
do not inhibit the investigation of the crime. He also 
objected to public access to transfer hearings. 

QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 470: 

Rep. Rapp-Svrcek stated that he has the same concerns that 
Mr. Sheehy has especially with regard to the youth being 
allowed to make a waiver . of his rights. He asked Mr. 
McGrath about subsection (a) q~estioning that this may do a 
disserve to the youth. Mr. McGrath pointed out that the 
youth is not being treated any differently than any crimi­
nal. 

Rep. Miles closed the hearing on HB 470 by stating that the 
language on page 14, points out that finger printing records 
and photographs may be used by the originating agency for 
comparison and identification purposes only when probable 
cause is established by the youth court judge. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 577, Rep. Brown, District No. 72, explained 
that this is an act to require 16 hours of training for 
adul t and juvenile probation officers. Under the present 
system the Department is supposed to provide a certain 
number of hours of training but it is not consistent. He 
submitted amendments. (Exhibit A) . 

PROPONEN'I~S : 

MIKE MCC]~RTY, Probation and Parole Officer, Missoula, stated 
that training is paramount. He urged support for this 
legislation. 

STEVE NELSON went on record in support of HB 577. 

There were no opponents and no questions. 

Rep. Brown closed the hearing on HB 577. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 610, Rep. Brown, District No. 72, sponsor, 
stai::eQ that this bill amends two sections of Montana law 
regardin~r Montana parole and probation officers trained in 
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the use of firearms to carry firearms in certain situations. 
He pointed out that HB 610 does not grant blanket authority 
to parole and probation officers to carry firearms. It does 
require training in the use of firearms and permits the 
Department of Institutions to limit· those situations in 
which officers can carry firearms and permits the supervi­
sors to grant permission for designated and trained officers 
to carry firearms if the conditions warrant. 

PROPONENTS: 

MIKE MCCARTY, Probation and Parole Officer, Missoula, stated 
that he has found that when people think of probation and 
parole officer they think of juveniles. He pointed out that 
35 officers in the state handle adult cases. Since 1977, 
three officers have been killed in the state of Montana. He 
explained that under given situations the officers need the 
authori ty to carry firearms when the regional supervisor 
says that he thinks it is appropriate. The Legislature has 
given the probation and parole officers a lot of authority 
over the years and because of this authority and power there 
are a lot of situations that are very touchy. He strongly 
supported this bill and urged a do pass. 

MIKE SHAFFER, President, Montana Police Association, stated 
that firearms should be part of the peace officers uniform 
and urged support of this bill. 

RANDY G. GOWEN, District Probation and Parole Officer, 
pointed out that many clients use drugs which cause their 
personali ties to change and there are times that firearms 
are needed for self protection and recommended a do pass. 

MAURICE J. MUKAHY, Montana Federation of Teachers, urged 
support for this legislation. 

OPPONENTS: 

KURT CHISOLM, Department of Institutions, expressed concerns 
with regard to this bill. He stated that there have been 
numerous requests from probation officers that work for the 
Department for permission to carry firearms especially when 
they supervise their adult case loads. The County Attorney 
of Missoula has stated that probation officers are not peace 
officers by definition and they are not civil officers. He 
pointed out that this is a popular idea but the problem is 
that this is a field service that is not intended to be a 
law enforcement entity. The officer's role is to assist in 
the transition of living in society after having lived in 
the institution system. He stated that it is not good 
public policy to have a field staff that is armed. 
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QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 610: 

Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Mr. McCarty if arrests are typically 
made in the office and he stated that it works both ways. 
Mr. McCarty pointed out that he would like to clarify that 
probation and parole officers issue their own warrants and 
they do not have to go through District Court. When an 
arrest is made, Mr. McCarty said, he calls for law enforce­
ment backup and often he makes house calls that can result 
in an arrest. The one man office probably makes more 
arrests out in the field and the regional office probably 
makes more arrests in the office. 

Rep. Strizich asked Mr. McCarty how many clients he carries 
and he answered that he has 92 clients and that is not 
counting two on furlough for homicide. 

Rep. Addy asked Rep. Brown why the certain situations are 
not defined in the bill stating when the officers can carry 
firearms. Rep. Brown stated that that is up to the supervi­
sor to make the decis~onJ. He further stated that it is 
difficult in this kind of situation to provide the side­
boards when the Department would be . able to make wiser 
decisions . 

Rep. Brot-m closed the hearing on HB 610 by stating that 
there is a serious problem and this bill is mandatory 
because of the caseload size and because of the dangerous 
nature of the crimes. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 633, Rep. Menahan, District No. 67, stated 
that this act permits certain delinquent youth placed in 
Pine Hills School to be transferred to an adult correctional 
facility. He explained that upon touring all of the insti­
tutions in Montana he noticed that Pine Hills School had 
quite a degree in different age groups and the older, larger 
boys seemed to have too much influence on the younger boys. 
He pointed out that the Federal law stated that adults and 
teenagers should not be mixed in the institution system but 
at Pine Hills School that is going on. He felt that this 
is a serious problem and stated that we need to give some 
direction as to how this should be handled in the future. 

Ttere were no proponents to HB 633. 

OPPONENTS: 

KURT CHISOLM, Department of Institutions, stated that he 
knows the sponsor is trying to correct a problem. He 
pointed out that there is a problem with the bill in that it 
only deals with the male residents of the School. It does , 
not deal with the female residents of Mountain View which 
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creates an immediate equal protection issue. The theory in 
dealing with the Youth Court Act and adjudicated delinquents 
is to deal with them in a rehabilitative system. 

There were no further opponents. 

QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 633: 

Rep. Daily asked Rep. Menahan if an agreement could be 
reached with other states where offenders could be sent. 
Rep. Menahan stated that that should be looked into. 

Rep. Grady asked Rep. Menahan why girls are not addressed in 
the bill. He stated that it was an oversight. 

Rep. Gould pointed out that there are only 5% at Pine Hills 
School that are really tough and bad offenders and there was 
talk that a regional facility might be built to accommodate 
several states and he asked Rep. Menal'\p.n if there is a 
possibility of getting such a facility built. 

Rep. Menahan stated that that is one reason why he has 
presented the bill. He explained that 22% of the kids in 
Pine Hills School are 18 year olds. 

Rep. Gould asked Mr. Chisolm if there have been any studies 
done on this facility being built and he pointed out that it 
has been explored and several states were going to share the 
cost of building a high intensity, high security treatment 
facility for older youth. 

Rep. Menahan closed the hearing on House BilINo. 633 by 
stating that there is a problem and how we are going to 
address it is something we can work together on and at least 
start the wheels turning towards solving the problem. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 636, Rep. Winslsow, District No. 89, ex­
plained that this bill provides, with certain exceptions, 
immuni ty from suit for uncompensated directors, officers, 
trustees, and members of not-for-profit cooperatives, 
corporations, associations, or organizations. He stated 
that there is a serious problem that exists right now for 
nonprofit directors and officers in the state of Montana. 
This makes it very difficult to get a volunteer on a board. 

PROPONENTS: 

R. A. ELLIS, Montana Water Development Association and the 
Helena Valley Irrigation District, spoke on behalf of the 
Montana Stockgrowers and Cattle Women, presented testimony 
for them (Exhibit A), and st~ted that they strongly support 
this lcgisl~tion and urged passage. 
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JEROME LOENDORF, Montana Medical Association, stated that 
they support this bill, as it will help many organizations. 

ROLAND D. PRATT, Executive Director of the Montana Optomet­
ric Association and the Funeral Directors Association, went 
on record in support of this legislation. 

BOB PYFER, Vice President Governmental Relations for the 
Montana Credit Unions League, stated that they support this 
bill and SB 49 because the high degree of liability exposure 
these days makes it difficult to enlist volunteers. 

JIM ROBISCHON, Montana Liability Coalition, stated that they 
support HB 636. 

KARL ENGLAND, Montana Trial Lawyers Association, stated that 
they agree that non-compensated directors, officers and 
trustees of nonprofit corporations should not be individual­
ly liable for the acts or commissions wi thin the scope of 
their official capacity on behalf of the corporation. He 
made sug~restions for tying down the bill. He pointed out 
that linE= 18 of the bill should have the language "tax 
exempted" included. Line 19 needs a technical change, he 
said. 

See Visitors' Register for further proponents. 

There were no opponents and no questions. 

Rep. Winslow closed the hearing on HB 636 by thanking the 
committee for their time and stated that he will accept 
their wisdom on how to deal with the issue. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 662, Rep. Spaeth, District No. 84, sponsor, 
stated that this act opens certain youth court records to 
public inspection if they directly relate to an offense 
where publicity must be allowed. The bill lists who may 
view records with regard to a youth's social, medical, 
psychological, predispositional studies and supervision 
records of probationers. He pointed out that this bill is 
introduced on behalf of the Montana Press Association. He 
stated that pUblicity can be given but not as to the dispo­
sition of the youth and this is not fair to the public or to 
the individual especially if he is exonerated. 

PEOPONENTS: 

GEORGE W. MOORE, Executive Director of the Montana Press 
Association, stated that in HB 662 they are not seeking 
access to all the records that are filed in youth court. 
rrhey are seeking docket information, petitions, motions a.nd 
transcripts; just the hard documentation that deals with the 
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procedure of the case. In order to be fair to the public 
and the youth we must be able to conclude the story and this 
bill will allow us to do our job, he said. He submitted a 
witness statement as (Exhibit A) . 

JIM MOORE I COPublisher of the Carbon County Ne\'lS in Red 
Lodge and the Record in Bridger, stated that he supports 
this legislation because it will eliminate the problems that 
are unfair to all parties involved. 

There were no further proponents and no opponents or ques­
tions. 

Rep. Spaeth closed the hearing on HB 662 by stating that 
Rep. Miles' bill does some of the same things that this bill 
is asking for and he stated that he will look into this 

. matter. He pointed out that this is a clean bill and 
addresses the problem well and must be seriously considered. 
He further pointed out that there is one question in the 
bill and that deals with the last section of the bill with 
regard to rulemaking authority going to the SRS and he 
stated that this should co~e off the bill because there is 
not any rulemaking authority. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 704, Rep. Giacometto, District No. 24, stated 
that this bill is introduced because there is currently an 
injustice in our civil procedures. He pointed out that 
there exists a onesided issue wherein a law suit is brought 
against an individual and he defends himself, he loses 
whether he wins or not. If he wins the case he still has to 
pay the attorney fees for defending himself and if he loses 
he has to award the defendant and also pay attorney fees. 
He stated that society has changed and we must address this 
law. Years ago people looked after themselves and had 
responsibility for themselves. This act provides that 
reasonable attorney fees must be awarded to a prevailing 
defendant in certain civil liability actions. 

PROPONENTS; 

DON INGELS, Montana Chamber of Commerce, stated that they 
support the concept of this bill and they realize it is 
short but that it will be controversial. 

LORNA FRANK, Montana Farm Bureau, went on record in support 
of this legislation. 

OPPONENTS: 

KARL ENGLAND, Montana Trial Lawyers Association, stated that 
this bill is unfair in that it is a one way attorney fee 
provision. He pointed out that this bill is not needed. 
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There were no further opponents and no questions. 

Rep. Giacometto closed the hearing on HB 704 by stating that 
what is not fair is the middle class person who has to shell 
but a lot of money and even if he wins, he loses. He urged 
support for this bill. 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to come before 
this committee, the hearing was adjourned at 12:50 P.M. 
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HOUSE BILL NO. 400 report _________________________________________________________________________ ___ 

13 do pass o be concurred in ~ as amended 
o do not pass o be not concurred in o statement of intent attached 

..... // Chairman 
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49-2-305. Discrimination in housing. (1) Except when 
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rent a housing accommodation or improved or unimproved 
property: 

(a) to refuse to sell, lease, or rent the housing 
accommodation or property'to a person because of sex, race, 
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national origin1 
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color, or national origin in a term, condition, or privilege 
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accommodation or property; 

(c) to make a \'lritten or oral inquiry or recorn of the 
sex, race, creed, religion, age, physical or mental 
handicap, color, or national origin of a p~rson seeking to 
buy, lease, or rent the housing accownodation or property; 
or 

(c) to refuse to negotiate for a sale or to make a 
hou~ing accommodation or property t.mavaili'lble because of 
sex, race, creed, religion, ag~, ph7~ical or mental 
handicap, color, or national origin. 

(2) A private r~sidence designed for 3i~~le-family 
~.'. ~ccupancy in 'Vlhich sleeping space is rent.ed to guests and in 
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Houee Judicietry Committee 

League of Women Voters of Montana 
Margaret S. Davis 
816 Flowerree, Helena MT 59601, 443-3487 

RE: HB 57, sponsor Rep. Walter Sales - a proposed constitutional 
amendment that would include age in the nondiscrimination 
provision of Articel II, Section 4 and that would prohibit 
preferential treatment of any person based on race, color, sex, 
culture, social origin or condition. 

The League of Women Voters of Montana opposes HB 57 because of 
the proposed addition of the words "or give preferential treatment 
to" to the Montana constitution. To discriminate against groups or 
individuals as the basis of race, color, sex, culture, social origin or 
condition is to deny rights, access, and full participation in the 
exercise of full civil and/or political rights. To prohibit preferences 
is an entirely different matter. Government would not be able to 
meet or redress the effects of past discriminatory acts through 
such means as affirmative action and other programs aimed at 
those segments of society who cannot achieve equal individual 
dignity without assistance. 
~tA8btta88iet.nce, 

(. 
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STATEMENT OF JOHN M. CLARK 

IN SUPPORT OF HOUSE BILL NO. 670 

Mr. Chairman, - - - - Members of the Committee: 

My name is John Clark. I represent Burlington Northern Railroad as 

Assistant Chief of Police, headquartered in Overland Park, Kansas. I 

have been with Burlington Northern for 17 years as a police officer, the 

last 9 years in a headquarter capacity. I would like to thank you for 

allowing me to be here and testify on behalf of our department for the 

passage of House Bill 670. 

HB 670 will benefit both local law enforcement and railro3d police 

through mutual aid and cooperation; investigations, apprehensions, 

and arrests; and with the sharing of information. 

At the present time, railroad police officers enjoy a limited, but vital, 

relationship with local law enforcement agencies. We assist in some 

investigations and arrests, and in some cases, we have provided needed 

manpower when asked. Upon successful passage of HB 670, our officers 

will be in a better position, legally, to provide more extensive assistance 

to the requesting agency, and at the same time resolve any question of 

liability. We stand ready, willing, and able to provide this assistance 

when requested. 

Employment standards are high. We insist on employin~ and retaining 

only qualified people with high moral standards. As a proponent of 
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education and training, our department insures that those standards 

are maintained. 'Ne adhere to strict training standards as evidenced by 

our "Training Catalog". As an example of the quality of instruction 

offered by our training staff, we sponsored and conducted a 16 hour 

Regional School on handgun retention in Havre, Montana in May of 

1985 (Regional Training Program #521 - Weapons Retention). The 

Montana Law Enforcement Academy recognized and accepted the 

course and our own railroad police instructors and granted 16 credit 

hours upon succE~ssful completion. Letters referencing this training are 

found as addendums in the supporting documents section of our 

catalog. 

We are aware of the excellent program the Montana Law Enforcement 

Academy puts on. Some of our railroad police officers are graduates of 

the basic, intermediate, and advanced schools as well as several of the 

regional programs. With commissioning, our officers would be eligible 

to attend, either as a new recruit or take advantage of the advanced 

courses. We, of course, will pay our own way so there will be some 

funding realized by the academy. In addition, we would be available to 

support or assist the training efforts of the academy if called upon to do 

so. 

I can also see the Montana law enforcement community benefiting 

from this bill through the sharing of information. We cannot presently 

request or recedve some of the information transmitted between 

agencies because we do not have peace officer status in Montana. With 

commissions, our officers will be able to share in the information 
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process, and possibly through this process, provide additional 

information to law enforcement agencies which could assist them In 

non-railroad related criminal investigations and arrests. 

In closing, I want to assure all of the committee members that we are 

not trying to usurp any authority from any state or local agency. We 

seek only to assist and support those agencies in their endeavors to 

provide their communities with the best possible law enforcement 

available. 

Again, I would like to thank you for allowing me the opportunity to 

testify in support of House Bill 670. 

John M. Clark 
Assistant Chief of Police 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
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STAN LYSON, Sheriff 

..aw Enforcement Center 512 - 4th Ave. E. 

Phone: (701) 572-6739 

Bill Warneke 
Burlington Northern 
Police & Special Services 
235 Main Street 
Havre, MT 59501 

Dear Bill, 

Williston, NO 58801 

12-31-86 

TO 
PROTECT 

The North Dakota State Law has allowed special agents for the Burlington 
Northern to have full law enforcement authority while dealing with any crlm­
inal activities concerning the Burlington Northern. 

Our Department has worked closely with special agents from Burlington 
Northern and have found the law to work to both the benefit of Burlington 
Northern and the Williams County Sheriff's Department. It has been much 
easier to work with the special agents when they do have law enforcement 
authority, and I feel that the State of Montana would certainly benefit 
if they had a law allowing the special agents from Burlington Northern to 
have full police powers while dealing with Burlington Northern's own 
property and merchandise. 

Please relay to Montana Sheriff's Association that this law has worked 
well in North Dakota and we have not had any jurisdictional problems since 
this law went into effect. 

If I can be of any further assistance, please feel free to contact me. 

SL/bjb 

Sincerely, 

Jii;i 
Stan Lyson 
Sheriff 
Williams County 
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Mr. J. R. Gaskill, Regional Director 
Police and Special Services 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
2718 Montana Avenue 
Billings, MT 59101 

Dear Mr. Gaskill: 

Route #1-4210 
Glasgow, MT 59230 
July 5, 1985 

The Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks, Enforcement Divi­
sion, would like to thank you for the cooperation of Burlington 
Northern instructors Bill Warneke and Rich Miggins at a recent 
training school held May 29-30 at Havre, MT. Both Bill's and 
Rich's professional and low-key approach concerning weapons 
retention and "Shoot, Don't Shoot" slide series were vital 
training aids to the wardens in attendance. 

The expertise shown by Bill Warneke and Rich Miggins were ap­
preciated by all Region 6 game wardens. 

;;;11 
Ed Kell~ / 
R-6 war~n Captain 

EK/lmw 



UNITED STATES BORDER PATROL~- .• ..5? 
~.;Tdl-/"?-n HAVRE BORDER PATROL SECTOR 

Mr. Harold Burton 

P.O. BOX 112 

HAVRE. MONTANA 59501 

June 25, 1985 

Chief of Police & Special Services 
Burlington ~orthern Railroad 

Dear Mr. Burton: 

L • •. -ILL r7 /''1 
, 57.-Pl-:V 

HVM 71/42.l-C 

On May 29th and 30th Richard Kesler and Terry Adams conducted a 
weapons retention school here in Havre, Montana. U. S. Border 
Patrol Agents from the Havre Sector along with city, county and 
State law enforcement officers attended the training. The comments 
were that the training was very relevant, and the instruction was 
excellent. 

Your instructors are to be commended for their knowledge of the 
material and the high professional manner in ~hich they presented 
it. 

Also, during this session, Special Agent Bill Warneke introduced a 
unique shoot no shoot training program which utilized color slides 
and audio effects. This realistic reaction training was well re­
ceived by all the officers that took part. 

We wish to thank you, your office, and Rich Miggins for the efforts 
to provide this valuable training. The cooperation and courtesy 
extended by you is a fine example of the mutual aid and assistance 
so essential to law enforcement. We look forward to working with 
your Agency in the future. 

Sincerely 

~e:':~ 
Chief Patrol Agent 
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WEAPON RETENTI ON 
HAVRE, MT Hd_--.JEb70 

ABRAHAMSON, John A. 
ANDERSON, David A. 
ANDERSON, Thomas L. 

BABCOCK, John r. 

BENSON, Gary R. 

~ROST, Bernie L. 
~URDITT, Darryl J. 

CARPENTER, Uouglas A. 

COMLY, Edward M. 

COOPER, David E. 

DELK, Alan D. 
DOHRMAN, Richard W. 

DRAMSTAD, Rex E. 

FLOYD, Charles L. 

FOX, Denni s L. 

GILLUND, Ronald D. 

GRASKY, James M. 

HALVER, Edward q. 
HARADA, Gene F. 
HENDRICKSON, Leonard T. 

HINCKLEY, B. Roger 

MAY 29 & 30, 1985 

ROSTER 

Conrad P. D. 
Havre P. D. 
Chi nook P. lL 

Dept. Fish, Wildlife, Parks 
P. O. Box 4041 
Dept. Fish, Wildlife, Parks 
1103 W/6 
Sherldan County S. O. 
Conrad P. D. 

U. S. Border Patrol 
P. O. Box 36 
Dept. Fish, Wildllfe, Parks 
P. O. Box 421 
Dept. Fish, Wildlife, Parks 
325 So. Jackson St. 

Chinook P. D. 
Montana Highway Patrol 
309 S. Dell 
Havre P. D. 

U. S. Border Patrol 
P. O. Box 112 
U. S. Border Patrol 
P. O. Box 128 

U. S. Border Patrol 
P. O. Box 112 
U. S. Border Patrol 
P. O. Box 112 

Blaine County S. O. 
Havre P. D. 
U. S. Border Patrol 
P. O. Box 653 
Montana Highway Patrol 
P. O. Box 1023 

JEPPESEN, K. Grant "Butch" Liberty County S. O. 
JOHNSEN III, Clifford R. Malmstrom Air Force Base 

341 SPS/SPOL 

1 

Conrad 
Havre 
Chinook 

Great Falls 

Havre 
Plentywood 
Conrad 

Malta 

Stanford 

Plentywood 

Chinook 

Havre 
Havre 

Havre 

Wolf Point 

Havre 

Havre 

Chinook 
Havre 

Shelby 

Havre 

59425 
59501 
59523 

59404 

59501 
59254 
59425 

59538 

59479 

592~4 

59523 

59501 
59501 

59501 

59201 

59501 

59501 

59523 
59501 

59474 

59501 

Chester 59522 

Malmstrom AFB 59402 
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KELLER, David M. U. S. Border Patrol 
P. O. Box 434 Plentywood 59254 

KELLY, Edward J. Dept. Fish, Wildlife, Parks 
907 Jet Glasgow 59230 

LAMBERT, Alan J. Toole County S. O. Shelby 59474 
LA VALLEY, Jack L. Dept. Fish, Wildlife, Parks 

P.O. Box 4041 Great Falls 59404 

MADDOX, Max W. Blaine County S. O. Chinook 59523 
MAGNUSON, Ross D. Havre P. D. Havre 59501 
MEHN, Mike D. Dept. Fish, Wildlife, Parks 

P.O. Box 119 Fort Peck 59223 
MEIER, Glen A. Dept. Livestock, Brands Enfore. 

P. O. Box 492 Glasgow 59230 
MIGGINS, Richard A. BNRR - Police & Special Svs. 

235 Main St. Havre 59501 
MILLS, James W. Hill County S. O. Havre 59501 
MOORE, Michael P. Malmstrom Air Foree Base 

·SPS/SPOL . Malmstrom AFB 59402 
MYHRE,Wayne T. U. S. Border Patrol 

P. O. Box 112 Havre 59501 

", OBERWEISER, Thomas M. Havre P. D. Havre 59501 
OLSON, Kevin S. Havre P. D. Havre 59501 

RUSH, Dennis A. Dept. Fish, Wildlife, Parks 
P. O. Box 479 Malta 59538 

SCHROEDER, Glen W. U. S. Border Patrol 
P. O. Box 434 Plentywood 59254 

SEIDLITZ, Richard E. Musselshell County S. O. Roundup 59072 
STIEGLER, James H. U. S. Border Patrol 

P. O. Box 1124 Malta 59538 
STOLEN, Mark S. Hill County S. O. Havre 59501 

WARNEKE, William W. BNRR-Police & Special Svs. 
235 Main Havre 59501 

WINTER, Randy E. Toole County S. O. Shelby 59474 

YONKO, Nicholas W. BNRR-Police & Special Svs. 
235 Main Havre 59501 

2 



UNITED STATES BORDER PATROL 
HAVRE BORDER PATROL SECTOR 

Lf 
.;t -/7- 07 

PO BOX 112 

HAVRE. MONTANA 5950 I 

Honorable Robert Bachini 
Representative District l4 
House of Representatives 
State of Montana 
Helena, ~ontana 5960l 

Dear Bob: 

December 30, 1986 

#=--6'70 

riV\l 76/13-C 

The Havre Sector of the U. S. Border Patrol has a long history of 
cooperation with the Special Agents Department of the Burlington­
Northern Railroad. we have found their officers to be professional 
and well-trained. We would be pleased to endorse your proposed bill 
to grant peace officer status to the Special A;e~ts of Class One 
railroads operating in ~ontana. 

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely 

~".'1U£(~ 
Norman L. Mercer 

ef Chief Patrol Agent 



PRESIDENT 
,"'ike Schafer, Sheriff 

Billings.I",T 59101 
256·2925 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Wallv Schumacher. Depv. 
Bo~eman, ,~\T 59715 
585·1478 

j­

.(9---17 - '8'1 
--~'lO 

SECRETARY·TREASURER 
fony Harbaugh. Sheriff 

1010 "'a in Street 
'1iles City. ,~1 f 5930 I 
Office 232 2237 
Home: 2326299 

OFFICIAL PU BLiCA TlON 

"THE MONTANA SHERIFF AND PEACE OFFICER" 

Sheriffs and Peace Officers Association 

1st VICE PRESIDENT 
Curt Petty, Deputy Sheriff 

Helena, ."\T 59601 
443·1010 Ext. 248 

2nd VICE PRESIDENT 
Rick Later. C,heriff 

Dillon, MT 59725 
683·2383 

3rd VICE PRESIDENT 
Jim DuPont 

Kalispell. ,"'T 59901 
7526161 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

SHERIFFS 

Bob Butorovich 782-4224 
Butte. ,'" T 5970 1 

Jay Printz 363·3033 
Hamilton. ,"\T 59840 

Tim Solomon 265·2512 
Havre. :"'T 5950 1 

Chuck OReilly 443-1010 
Helena. ,'\T 5960 1 "xt. 243 

Charles Rhodes 752-6161 
Kalispell. ,"\T 59901 

UNDERSHERIFFS AND 
DEPUTIES 

Rickard Ross 256·2967 
Billings. M T 59101 

James Burnes 7616842 
Great Falls. ,"'T 5940] 

Jim Cashell 585·1485 
Bo!em~r;. :to''',,"T" 597 I 5 

Les Osborne 323·1402 
Roundup, ,'" T 59072 

Jack Barney 53834 is 
Lewistown. ,"'T 59457 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Janaury 22, 1987 

Mr. Bill Warneke 
Burlington Norther 
Pol ice & Special Services 
235 Main 
Havre, Montana 59501 

Dear Mr. Warneke: 

I am writing this letter in reference to being a proponent 
for your request to have Railroad Police granted Peace 
Officer status in the State of Montana. 

The intense training that the Railroad Police undergo 
would be an asset to Law Enforcement in our State. 
live had the opportunity to work with'Railroad Police 
and find them highly trained in their profession. 

As Legislative Chairman of the Montana Sheriffs' and 
Peace Officers l Association I I would like to advise you 
of the Board of Directors' decision to go on record 
in supporting Peace Officer status for Burlington 
~orthern Railroad Police. 

o I can be of further assistance feel free to contact 
~e at 782-4224. 

Respectfully, 1 

'-,- / t O),---/,' ~~-/.../ 
J.i~kt/, :-~~!/?}--?~ '--

f 

(,Robert Butorovich, Sheriff 
BUTTE-SI LVER BOW LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCY 

Iy 



Montana Police Protective Assn. 
To Serve and Protect 

Since 1938 

{;; 
.2:.. .f11~ 87l 
~7'. (,7:i? 

Representative Bob Bachini 
Montana House of Representatives 
State Capital 

January 15. 1987 

Helena. XT 59620 

Dear Representative Bachini. 

This letter is to inform you that the Montana Police Protective Association 
endorses and supports the Burlington ~orthern Police and Special Service 
Agents effort to obtain peace officer status in the State of Montana. 

Many of us over the years have worked with Burlington Northern Police and 
have found them to be well qualified and conduct themselves with the utmost 
professionalism. 

They have made themselves readily available and have assisted us at a moments 
notice. This has helped lead to the fine law enforcement service that Montana 
has become accustomed to. 

I believe that by being granted the status of peace officer it would only 
lead to a better system of law and order not only upon the property of the 
Burlington Northern but also in the many.: ~'mmunities that the Burlington 
Northern serves. 

The consideration of the House of Representatives in this matter is greatly 
appreciated. 

Respectfully. 

~~ 
Kevin Olson 
Legislative Committee 
Montana Police Protective Association 

cc: Larry Connor. H.P.P.A. Legislative Chairman 
William Warneke. B.N. Police & Special Services 



DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 7 
BUREAU OF ALCOHOL. TOBACCO AND FIREA~~~ .. ". 'l -1'7- Y<7 

PO Box 35020, Billings, tIt .-" 0£- u , 
59107 i~:=' . __ .. --- 6? lJ 

Representative Robert Baehini 
Distriet l~ ?epresentative 
Montana House of Representatives 
Helena, Montana 

Dear Representative Baehini: 

REFER TO 

January 12, 1987 

It has come to our attention that effort3 are being made by your office 
to introduee a bill to the llontana Legislature providing tor training and 
increased police powers for the Railroad Police. 

I have had the personal pleasure of working with some of the Railroad 
Agents in Havre, Montana &Ild elsewhere in the State of Montana and I can 
assure you they are very eompetent and protessional investigators. I teel 
that any additional training they could reeeive by way of the Montana Law 
Entorcement Academy and any additional police powers they would receive as 
a result of your efforts would be tully justified and well worth it. I be­
lieve they would eontinue to make a major contribution toward law enforce­
ment in the state of Montaoa and eould probably make even mo:"e of a eontri­
bution toward that end if they had additional training and authorities. 

Good luek on introdueing your bill. 

Sihi!relY yours 

4btdt£ f ~::.~ 
Donald E. ~eking 
Speeial A88l1lt 

.. 



OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF 

TO: Legislative Members 

FROM: Sheriff Mike Schafer 

DATE: December 29, 1986 

PO BOX35017 
BILLINGS. MONTANA 59107 

SUBJ: Training for special agencs of the railroad in first 
class counties 

With the financial problems counties are having, it is very 
difficult to address all the law enforcement problems with 
limited manpower. 

Here in Yellowstone County I have deputized special agents 
of the railroad so they can at least handle their own problems 
on their property. Prior to deputizing them, I have reviewed 
their training files and found that the vast majority have a 
large amount of experience and training in law enforcement 
and many of them have even more than our regular deputies 
who have many years of experience and training. 

It is my recommendation that special agents in first class 
counties be given full law enforcement authority on railroad 
property after they have completed the Basic course at the 
Law Enforcement Academy in Bozeman, Montana. I feel it is 
time that they are recognized for the job and training they 
have. This would, in turn, create some financial support 
foe \:.il!: Academy because, being pt.-ivate enterprise, '~hey 

should be charged the daily per diem cost to obtain the 
traini;;q. 

If yo~ ~~~e any questions regarding this, please feel free 
to contacc. me. 

Sincerely, 

MIKE SCHAFER, SHERIFF 

YELLOWSTONE COUNTY 

lr 



Honorable Bob Bachini 
:;on,tana State Representative 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Re: Railroad Security Personnel 

Representative Bachini: 

January 12, 1987 t 
. .:t. - I~ 7 -1'1' 

frJ1J .IF '=70 

This letter is to advise you that I wholeheartedly support legislation 
covering Class I railroads, granting railroad police in Hontana "Peace Officer" 
status so that when on duty they have "the power and authority conferred by la,,, 
on peace officers but exercise such power only in the protection of the 
property belonging to or under the control of the corporation at whose instance 
he is appointed and in preventing, and making arrest for, violations of law 
upon or in connection with such property. " 

I thank you for allowing me this input. 

Sincerely, 

M. D. Hamil ton 
Chief of Police 



,) 

vlILLIAM WARNEKE 
B.N. POLICE AND SPECIAL SERVICES 
235 Main 
HAVRE, MT. 59501 

Dear Bill: 

EXHIBIT- /C!.._ _~ 
DATE.. -0 - / 7-cYZ,. '",/ 
H8_#~7'o 

). 11 oX ".e ....... " 

·Having had worked with you and other B.N. Police 

Officers in the past I was suprised to hear that you do 

not have any type of power to arrest or detain suspects 

in railroad matters. 

In the past we have used your officers for locating 

and capturing of welfare fraud suspects that make use of 

the railroad systems in Hontana to travel from county 

to county and state to state in order to receive multiple 

lssuances of food stamps or other public assistance. 

With no power of arrest or authority to detain it 

must make your job a little more than furstrating knowing 

that a suspect that you have located on a train or on railroad 

property can just walk away while you wait for a deputy or 

Rick Losleben Investigator 
Montana Dept. of Revenue 
Great Falls Regional Office 



r 
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ISSOULA COUNTY 

DANIEL L. MAGONE 
SHERIFF 

Mr. Howard Olson 

January 8, 1987 

Assistant Division Special Agent 
Police & Special Services 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
P.O. Box 8289 
Missoula, Montana 59807 

Dear Howard: 

T. GREGORY HINTZ 
UNDERSHERIFF' 

EX~!? :T __ .I I" .. c ........ --"-

'C.;:·.-:C~.-::..LZ-: __ Q;7 .. ' 

E2 #. & ZlJ ----'-

I have reviewed B.N.'s proposal to the legislature of Montana to grant 
"Peace Officer" status to your railroad police. 

I wholeheartedly support this proposal. All of the public law 
enforcement agencies in our state are understaffed and your proposal would 
relieve us of some duties that your agency can perform without our assistance. 

I have always been impressed with the quality of the railroad police 
officers that I have worked with, and cannot foresee any problems arising 
from them being given "Peace Officer" status under the limitations contained: 
in your proposal. 

DLM/ms 

Sincerely, 

~Ji1/)Jtr~ 
DANIEL L. MAGONE 
SHERIFF 

"Dedicated to Professionalism alld Service" 



BARRY C. ~lICHELOTTI 

Mr. Nick Yonko, Special Agent 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
P.O. Box 2525 
Great Falls, Montana 59403 

Dear Nick, 

/~ 
" &1.--'1"1-01 
: .. :, .. It-i)?O 
CASCADE COUNTY 

325 Second AHnue ~orth 

Great Falls, Montana 59401 

(~06) 761-68~2 

January 7, 1987 

This letter is a follow-up to our meeting of January 
6. '987, concerning the proposal to authorize Burlington 
Northern police officers to have "peace officer" status 
in the State of Montana. 

I feel all parties concerned, either the officer, 
Burlington Northern, the County of Cascade, or the State of 
Montana, would benefit by "peace officer" status being 
granted to railroad police for railroad activities only. 

With the increasing case loads upon local and state 
law agencies and the decreasing budgets, the cooperation 
received from the Burlington Northern police in matters 
of public assistance and law enforcement has been an asset. 

It is my hope that such legsislation be considered. 

Bel: j:. 

cc: '.'- 3ill Warneke 

Very truly yours, 

BARRY C. MICHELOT71 
Sheriff/Coroner of Cascade County 

Duclington Northern Railroad 
Police & Special Services 
235 ~la inS tree t 
Havre, ~lT 59501 



:::J BURLINGTON NORTHERN 

Representative Bob Bachini 
Capitol Station 
Helena, ~ontana 59620 

Representative Bachini: 

January 8, 1987 

... ' 

r-J._, /7 - 11 
_ .!If.0 ~1. 0.__ -

John A. Sitton. Special Agent 
Burlington :-lorthern Railroad 
1 No. Central Avenue 
Whitefish. Montana 59'37 

First let me express my appriciation for your work on this 
legislation. I have been assigned as a Burlington Northern Special Agent 
in Montana, at Whitefish since August 1984. I maintain state commissions 
as a railroad police officer in the states of Oregon, Washington, and 
Idaho.I have worked in many local jurisdictions in each of the mentioned 
states and have never encountered any problems with Jublic law enforcment· 

Enclosed please find survey returns from Flathead and Lin- ln 
Counties and the Cities of \~itefish and Kalispell. The Burlington Nor~~ern 
Police Department enjoys excelent mutual assistance relationships with all 
these departments. 

If I can be of any further assistance please call. 

Sincerely.\ ,~ ~ ~l Q~ \:l9 n A. Sitton 



/'( 
BURLINGTON NORTHERN 

01..-.> /7-- 37 
If I3tf h ~7 1) 

John A. Sitton, Special A~ent 
Burlington ~Orther~ Railroad 
1 ~o. Central Ave. 
Hhitefish, :1ontana 59937 

:1r. Chuck Rhodes, Sheriff 
Flathead County 
800 So, ;>1ain 
Kalispell, Montana 59901 

Dear Chuck: 
House District Representative Bob Bachini. District 14, is preparing 

le;isLltion that ,vill give railroad police officers "peace officer" status in 
the State of ~ontana. Presently each officer must obtain his police power from 
the several jurisdictions he is assigned. 

As yet the bill is not drafted but I understand that Rep. Bachini 
is usi~g the Hashington State law as a model. (copy enclosed) 

The new bill will include: 

1. Give cl3.sS I railroad police "pe:::'~2 officer" status i:1 the 
protection of property under the ~ontrol of the e~~loyi:1~ 
corpora cion. 

2. Make the employing corporation responsible for the compensation 
and civil liability of the officer. 

Representative Bachini and us at Burlington Northern Railroad 
request and would appriciate any input regarding this legislation. 

SinCerelY.~ (2; ~u.,......., 
Jonn A. Sitton 

With avai2,J.·~ ~ :,nformation I am: 

In favor of this legislation. 

Not in favor of this legislation. 

Remarks: 



=:J BURLINGTON NORTHERN 
IS­

d..-/7-S7 
;If-h '?D 

John A. Sitton, Special Agent 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
1 ~. Central Ave. 
lfuitefish, Montana 59937 

Mr. Dave Dolson, Chief of Police 
City of lfuitefish 
lfuitefish, Montana 59937 

Dear Dave: 

House District 14 Representative Bob Bachini is proposing 
legislation this session that will give class I railroad police peace 
officer status state wide. Presently each railroad officer must obtain 
his police powers from each jurisdiction. 

As yet a bill has not been drafted. I understand that Rep. 
Bachini ,vill model his proposed bill alont the lines of the Washington 
State Revised Code of Washington, sections 81.60, (.::;py enclosed). 

The main points of the ne,v legislation ::ill be: 

1. Peace officer status for officers, limited to the protection of 
property of the employing corporation. 

2. Employing corporation to be solely responsible for the 
officers compensation and civil liability. 

Rep. Bachini is requesting 
us at Bur1i::gton ::'Iorthern Railroad. 

your input into this bill, along wit~ 

"-.. Y A ~~ 
Sin~JOhn A. Sitton 

the information available I am: 

~FOR L~GI3LATION GIVING RAILROAD POLICE PEACE OFFICER STATUS. 

AGAINST LGISLATION GIVING RAILROAD POLICE PEACE OFFICER STATUS. ----
REMARKS: 



BURLINGTON NORTHERN £' >cA");'-~ 
/ltk ~ -1'1- &"7 
lid If G70 

John A. Sitton, Special A;ent 
Burlington ~orthern Railroad 
1 No. Central Avenue 
Whitefish, :lont:ma 59937 

~r. Ray ~ixon, Sheriff 
Lincoln County 
Lincoln Co. Courthouse 
Libby, ~ontana 59923 

Dear Sheriff: 

House Didtrict 14 Representative Bob Bachini is preparing 
legislation that will give railroad police "peace officer" status in the 
State of ~lontana. Presently each officer must obtain his police powers from 
the several jurisdictions he is assigned. 

~s yet a bill has not been draftedbut as I understand it Rep. 
Bachini intends to use the lfushington State Law as a model, (copy enclosed) 

The new bill will include: 

1. Give class I railroad police "peace officer" status 
in the protection of property uncer the control 
of the railroad corporation. 

2. The railroad corporation to be liable for compensation 
and civil liability of the officer. 

Representative Bachini and us at Burlington Northern Railroad 
request and ,vould appriciate any input regarding this legislation. 

\-lITH AV.-U~.'.::· 

\ ~~ 
SinCerelY~~"- kJ ~ 

\lO'hn A. Sitton 

:::;FO~1ATION I &"1: 

;s: In favor of making railroad police peace officers. 
/ 

~on in favor of making railroad police peace officers. -----
REf-lARKS: 

I'/.~ 



Zl BURLINGTON NORTHERN 

Mr. Martin Stefanic, Chief of Police 
City of Kalispell 
Dra,ver 1997 
Kalispell, Montana 59901 

Dear Chief: 

/1/ 

,~ I r/ - 3"-1 
118 f:f (, 'l() 

John A. Sitton, Special Agent 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
1 No. Central Ave. 
Whitefish, Montana 59937 

House District 14 Representative Bob Bachini is preparing 
legislation that will give railroad police officers "peace officer" status 
in the State of Montana. Presently each officer must obtain his police powers 
from the several jurisdictions he is assigned. 

As yet a bill has not been drafted but as I understand, Rep. 
Bachini intends to use the Washington State law as a model, (copy enclosed). 

The new bill will include: 

1. Give class I railroad police offic,ors "peace officer" status 
in the protection of pro~erty under the control of the 
employing corporation. 

2. The employing corporation will be solely liable for the 
compensation and civil liability of the officer. 

Representative Bachini and us 
would appriciate any input regarding this 

at Burlington Northern request and 
bill. 

Sincerely, ~ A ~~ 
~n ; Sitton 

With availaDl~ information I am: 

>< ~ .lvor of making railroad police peace officers. 

_= ~n favor of making railroad police peace officers. 

Remarks: 



/ /~ MISSOULA 
/ / II: : "\ I~_·_' 
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DANia L. MAGONE 
SHERIFF 

Mr. Howard Olson 

January 8, 1987 

Assistant Division Special Agent 
Police & Special Services 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
P.O. Box 8289 
Missoula, Montana ··59807 

Dear Howard: 

T. GREGORY HINTZ 
UNDERSHERIFF 

I have reviewed B.N. 's proposal to the legislature of Montana to grant 
"Peace Officer" status to your railroad police. 

I wholeheartedly support this proposal. All of the p"ublic law 
enforcement agencies in our state are understaffed and your proposal would 
relieve us of some duties that your agency can perform without our assistance. 

I have always been impressed with the quality of the railroad police 
officers that I have worked with, and cannot foresee any problems arising 
from them being given "Peace Officer" status under the limitation"s contained 
in your proposal. 

DU!/ms 

Sincerely, 

QJ",,;J7 ;J -7Jtr"'" 
DANIEL L. MAGONE 
SHERIFF 

"Dedicated 10 Professionalism and Service" 
··~t 



-tltf 1/ GaEA 1 FALLS AI~ 59403·502 
~ 

P. O. BOX 5021 TelEPHONE 406/727·5881 

N. W. Yonko, Special Agent 
Pol ice and Special Services 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
P. O. Box 2525 
Great Falls, Montana 59403. 

Dear Nick: 

January 7, 1987 

As per our telephone conversation of December 30, 1986, in regards to railroad 
special agents or pol ice obtaining the peace officer's status legislation proposed 
by Mr. Bob Bachini, District 14, Havre, Montana, I have shared this with our 
com mand level personnel at the Great Falls Pol ice Department, and we are all 
in concurrence. We find that this legislation could only enhance law enforcement 
within Great Falls and Cascade County. Due to the contiguous properties owned 
by the City, County, and the Burlington Northern Railroad and the complexities 
of the crimes which occur within these jurisdictions, we feel that you should 
enjoy peace officer status within the State of Montana. Our full support wi II 
be given to you in regards to this endeavor. 

RGJ:pab 

~':w 
s~nc:~e~ i \~~rs in la, enforcement, 

I C \...J P-O 

R'OBE~ONES 
CHIEF'-OF' POLICE 



",) 

~ BURLINGTON NORTHERN 

John A. Sitton, Special Agent 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
1 No. Central Avenue 
Whitefish, Montana 59937 

Mr. Ray Nixon, Sheriff 
Lincoln County 
Lincoln Co. Courthouse 
Libby, Montana 59923 

Dear Sheriff: 

House Didtrict 14 Representative Bob Bachini is preparing 
legislation that will give railroad police "peace officer" status in the 
State of Montana. Presently each officer must obtain his police powers from 
the several jurisdictions he is assigned. 

As yet a bill has not been draftedbut as I understand it Rep. 
Bachini intends to use the Washington State Law as a model, (copy enclosed) 

The new bill will include: 

1. Give class I railroad police "peace officer" status 
in the protection of property under the control 
of the railroad corporation. 

2. The railroad corporation to be liable for compensation 
and civil liability of the officer. 

Representative Bachini and us at Burlington Northern Railroad 
request and would appriciate any input regarding this legislation. 

SinCerelY\~"- Id ~ r~n A. Sitton 

WITH AVAILABLE INFORMATION I AM: 

J 
J<: In favor of making railroad police peace officers. 

________ Non in favor of making railroad police peace officers. 

RENARKS: 



\ 
I 

BURLINGTON NORTHERN 

Mr. Dave Dolson, Chief of Police 
City of Whitefish 
\fuitefish, Montana 59937 

Dear Dave: 

John A. Sitton, Special Agent 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
1 N. Central Ave. 
Whitefish, Montana 59937 

House District 14 Representative Bob Bachini is proposing 
legislation this session that will give class I railroad police peace 
officer status state wide. Presently each railroad officer must obtain 
his police powers from each jurisdiction. 

As yet a bill has not been drafted. I understand that Rep. 
Bachini will model his proposed bill alont the lines of the Washington 
State Revised Code of Washington, sections 81.60, (copy enclosed). 

The main points of the new legislation will be: 

1. Peace officer status for officers, limited to the protection of 
property of the employing corporation. 

2. Employing corporation to be solely responsible for the 
officers compensation and civil liability. 

Rep. Bachini is requesting your input 
us at Burlington Northern Railroad. 

into this bill, along with 

". ~ A Slit:---> Sin~John A. Sitton 

With the information available I am: 

/FOR LEGISLATION GIVING RAILROAD POLICE PEACE OFFICER STATUS. 

AGAINST LGISLATION GIVING RAILROAD POLICE PEACE OFFICER STATUS. ----
REHAR...1{S: 



DANIEL L. MAGONE 
SHERIFF 

Mr. Howard Olson 

ISSOULA 

January 8, 1987 

Assistant Division Special Agent 
Police & Special Services 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
P.O. Box 8289 
Missoula, Montana 59807 

Dear Howard: 

T. GREGORY HINTZ 
UNDERSHERIFF 

I have reviewed B.N. 's proposal to the legislature of Montana to grant 
"Peace Officer" status to your railroad police. 

I wholeheartedly support this proposal. All of the public law 
enforcement agencies in our state are understaffed and your proposal would 
relieve us of some duties that your agency can perform without our assistance. 

I have always been impressed with the quality of the railroad police 
officers that I have worked with, and cannot foresee any problems arising 
from them being given "Peace Officer" status under the limitations contained 
in your proposal. 

DLM/ms 

Sincerely, 

C;;-YJ ;J /)JtrJ<R 
DANIEL L. MAGONE 
SHERIFF 

"Dedica/ed (0 Professionalism and Service" 



)FFICE PHONE: 
(406) 232·2237 
(406) 232·2239 

Rep. Robert Bachini 
Montana HD 14 
Havre, Mont. 59501 

Mr. Bachini, 

[
.-';1_::'::;\-' /..3~. ____ ~ 
~.j\) ,,:.,..J. ,----

~lp~riff ~~TE-::~;~· ,-
TONY HARBAUGH 

{!luster (!1omtin, ..:t£Oldmm DON NEESE· UNDERSHER,,-
5 L County 13 

MILES CITY, MONTANA 59301 

RA Y MALLEY· DEPUTY 
County 12 

WALLY BADGETT· DEPUTY 
County 11 

Special Deputies: 

Leonard Benasky· S.D.· J. 1 
Darrell Nash· S.D.· J. 2 

This letter is to express my support for your sponsorship of a 
Bill to Legitimize Railroad police and give them Law Enforcement 
authority. 

To my knowledge, Montana is one of only four states, in which 
these officers do not have this authority. 

You never know, maybe if we train these officers at our Law 
Enforcement Academy, Burlington Northern might want to send a few 
dollars toward the Academy fund. 

Sincerely, 



-::'<../ A .. 

- -" -
- , 

Area law 
By RUSTY QUALLS 
and KEVv.l BROOKE 
of the Daily News Staff 

enfo~~,;~:~! !e ,!~:.~:e~s;d1tl~~t~~!~~ 
with ~J\ i':n,l! one or two. o~r!'1intervieWed agreed that the 

Law enforcement agencies in 
Havre and the surrounding area are 
prepared for what has traditionally 
been a busy night for them - New 
Year's Eve. 

The Highway Patrol will have' a 
~500 percent increase in number 
of personnel working the evening 
shift this evening, according to 
Seargeant Greg Szudera, as five of-

An~w·~. iie thl' Havre . Policep ce flepartment, sheriff's office, 
Depa ;.:".c and Hill County high'fty patrol, border patrol and 
She' I )ffice be;r~rating special agents of Burlington North-
basi1' :.le s~;way ,,:, they ern leonsistently help one another ) 
would n ,I normat\\'eekend night, out,aomething they said is especial- ) 
one r. !'.~ membeC,Wll1 be on duty Iy ~orting on New Year's Eve. 
in ea departmenfto en 'Ire that An HPD program that has proven 
they can actequa= ha:~·,,,t! the successful the past several years on 
festivities, accor' to ,\.')slstant New Year's Eve is their DUI Task / 
Chief of Police ~.. Shortell and . / 
ShermS010mT ~" See LAW, Page 3 'i __ / 

.-~ -.;. . ., - .-L. . 

....: 



OFFICE OF SHERIFF 
C0roner & Public Administrator 

Bill I'larneke 

Burlington Northern 

Special Agent 

Havre, Montana 

Dear Bill: 

d~ 
~ /1 3'1 

fIJ3 if b,O .. 

Liberty County Sheriff 
Chester. Montana 

~ Office Phone: 759-5171 

January 13, 1986 

I was very pleased to hear your group is putting forth a Bill to Grant Peace Officer 

Status to Burlington Northern Special Police_ 

Liberty County Sheriffs office and our officers have dealt with this group of people 

many times over the years, and have found them to be professio;lal and well trained. 

As Sheriff I appreciate the cooperation and efforts you have always given us to help 

't;ith any investigations we have worked on, that involved ~Jur company. 

I feel that to grant Peace Officer Status to you people -,,-ould greatly benefit my 

department and others around the State of Montana. 

I would be pleased to support your bill. 

Good Luck! 

Sincerely Yours 
.. ;7 / 

~~f~~ 
Richard A Burrows 

Sheriff, Liberty County 

P.O. Box K 

Chester, :1ontana 

59522 



::5T COP), 
NAILABLE 

I<cY} tc:. ~2, E-Ious e 0 f :te I= r2 s er: t,;:,. -ti 'I'e s 
:3tate Capitol 
2elen8 ~ont2n2 59620 

-.--~?: -.,.--.'-~, 
[,:", -~-::: .. vZ .-.[1:., lZ ~,,,,;c-_ 

~~!is 12-+:t9r is t8 infJ:;.~rr Jr:1u tl1Cit '·:e Sl.:~.;ort 1:~-:e ~t;l~~ingt.'J~ 
~]crthern ?olice 2~d J;ecial ~ervices e~fcrt to obtain ~e~ce 
Cfficer stp t:l3 in t:.1e Stc:: te of I·Io::1tc:12. 

~2ny of us over tje yeers hove ~orked ~ith Burlington 
~;ort:~l2rr~ ?olic2 c:-nc-: }~2-v~e f~ur.i ·tl1em t,o 82 "":el~_ :-~u21ifie:I 

~rd cc~juct t~2Dselves in a rrofessioDal D2nner. They 
hzve c2de themselves recdily available to 211 law enforcement 
agencies in t~e area aDd have 2ssisted at ~ moments notice. 

~:e believe that by beinz 7ranted the st~t~s sf ~e2ce officer 
woul~ le2~ to E bett~r system of 12~ E~~ order in t~e many 
communi ties th2.t 

~. ; 1 1 .; ,... ..... " ...-. ___ c.: .... . 



* HAVRE CITY JUDGE 
WALLACE A. JEWELL 
P.O. BOX 231 

EXH\BiT ~ 1---.. 
DI~TE_,&.::LLg7 -

H~RE, MT. 59501 406-285-8575 

January 6, 1987 

neoresentative Bob Bachini 
c/o Bill Warneke 
B;J Police 
35 l"Iain Street 
Havre, Nt 59501 

Dear Bob: 

H B :# 1-,:Z.~22f..--.---"''''''''"' 

This is written regarding the proposed legislation that 
would empower members of the Burlington Northern Police· 
Force to-make arrests. I must heartily support such 
legislation. 

It only makes sense, in times when nearly every police 
department in the country is crying for more manpower, 
to enact such a law. l/ihy should the local police or 
sheriff department be called to arrest someone when 
that person is already detained by the BNPD. 

According to Black's La ... " Dictionary arrest is defined 
as: "To deprive a person of his liberty by legal author­
ity. Taking, under real or assumed authority, custody of 
another for the purDose of holding or detaining him to 
answer a criminal charge or civil demand". They do this 
already- perhaps the Montana Legislature should give them 
the "legal authority". 

If a member of the BN Folice Force has the proper training 
and qualifications, then I think they should have legal 
arrest power. 

Sincerely, 

~-A.Jewuf· 
Wallace A. Jewell 
City Judge 

cc: Representative Ray Peck 



J' ... 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Dear Nick Yonko, 

113 EAST MAIN STREET 
CUT BANK, MONTANA 59427 

January 8, 1987 

PHONE 873-2288 

EXH131T~Y---­
DJ\TE .. ...z~-Z..-- 4''Z~,,­
HB-f ~2~:2===..,..='-""-, 

Burlington Northern has my total support in the attempt 
to allow Railroad Investigation Agents to gain Peace Officer 
Status in the State of l'Iontana. This position is long overdue. 
I hope the 11ontana~Legislature can see the need and ·the 
advantages the Peace Office Status would be for the State. 

~ .. /)-://?~4_J!--cV;;6f3~~ 
~seph Gauthier 
Chief of Police 



\ 

D/' T?.;Z.::.L.z:::_~Z_. _ .... ~ 

i ~B 14_ZC,,---. __ -',0-. "'-lI 

'-I 

Office of Hill County 

Mr. William Warneke 
Special Agent 
Burlington Northern _ 
Havre,Montana 59501 

Dear Nr.Warneke: 

TIM SOLOMON 
Under Sheriff 

January 9,1987 

The Hill County Sheriff's Department has been working closely with Burlington 
Northern Special Agents for a number of years. In working with them we have found 
them to be well trained and work in a professional manner. Their help has been ~ery 
benificial to our department. 

I feel that a law granting the Burlington Northern Special Agents Peace Officers 
status, pertaining to Burlington Northern related crimes,would greatly benefit depart­
ments allover the State of Montana. 

grs 

Sincerely yours; 

~e--·k~ 
Tim C. Solomon 
Sheriff 

'1 • .." ',10,' 



WADE A VAN GILDER 
RodioKNID912 

Pnone 406-822-4861 

\ 
,r' 

Sheriff/Coroner 

Howard Olson 
Burlington Northern Railroad 

- MINERAL COUNTY 

Box 99 

Superior. Montana 59872 

~ . 

E~:: :>:: ~~ ~ --~~-~--....-..-. 
''. ~.,-;::- '1 _ I ri __ %t 
~! _. I __ -tY.-:J~,._.J----

16 January 1987 

Reference: Expansion of arrest powers and "Peace Officer" status of Railroad 
Law Enforcement Agents. 

Howard, 

This coorespondence is supportive of any legislative action promoting this 
issue . 

.. Law Enforcement suffers constantly due to a variety of restrictions in the area 
of budgets, constitutional rights, court decisions, manpower demands, and etc. 
The criminal element is here to stay. Railroad Law Enforcement agents need 
our assistance and visa versa. Jurisdictions constantly over lap. Law 
Enforcement officers rieed to be able to function. ~ 

t1ineral County is 78 miles long with four sworn Law Enforcement Officers. 
The railroad travels through a major portion of this county. The point 
being that by expanding an agents arrest powers makes that agent more flexible 
to provide assistance to local authorities as well as carry out their own 
duties more efficiently. 

i·1y experience in working with railroad detectives has always been very positive 
and they have always presented themselves in a very professional manner. It 
is my professional opinion that broadening the current arrest powers of 
Railroad Detectives in Montana, can only be to everyone's benefit in the Law 
Enforcement field. 

Please feel free to contact me if I 'can be of any further assistance. 

WAVG/jfa 

UJj/il!kt~ 
Wade A. Van Gilder 
Sheriff 



- -" 
} 

ROBERT A. JENSEN SHERIFF'S OFFICE JACK LlMESAND 
UNDER SHERIFF 
Phone 485·2177 

SHERIFF 
Phone ~85-3445 McCone County, Montana 

Phone 485-3405 

CIRCLE, MONTANA 59215 

State Representative Dashini 
House District 14 
Havre, MT 59501 

Representative Dashini:. 

- .- - _.-

January 13, 1987 

I was asked to write a letiei-in support of Legist~tion 
to have the Railroad Detective's included in the realm of Peace 
Officers so they could be certified at the Academy and Post 
Council. This would make them available to be deputized in 
emergency situations to help with enforcement problems. In 
small rural departments this would be valuable in many instances. 

Thank You, 

ri?~c 
Robert.-A ... Jen e 
McCone County 

RAJ/djs 



ARRY D. MARQl"ART 
CHIEF of POLICE 
8'.JS (406) 365·236.1 
Rf.S (406) 365·3779 

r-:.r. Bob Bachir.i 

409 19th Street 

DEPARTMENT of POLICE 
CITY of GLENDIVE 

ST ATE of MONTANA 
P.O. Box 1372 

59330 

12 Janual"}' 1987 

GLEN "ED" WILLIAMSO~ 
ASSISTANTCIIIEF 
BL'S (406) 365·2364 
RES 406) 365·2994 

Ex4J;;Ii'r 3~ 
i7af~ -e:t-I r; y.:rJ 
II~ #-b7~ 

Havre, r-:ontana 59501 

hr. Bachini: 

I have ree.'1 cO:1tacted by Richard t-lacligan, Special Agent for Burlington 
Northern Railroad and he advises that you are sfOnsoring a bill granting 
L~e Special Age.'1ts full ~er and status of a fOlice officer. 

Wit.~ ".;hat information v.;as made availal:,le to Ire at the tiJ:re of our discuss­
ion I would supfOrt such a bill granting them police powers to make an 
arrest, sel.-ve search warra..'1ts, arrest for alcohol aT1d drug violations 
when they are done in conjunction of a legitimate R2~lroad investigation. 

I would also have no objections to then attending ITO ~'.!ontana Law Enforce­
IT€:1t kaderny at Bozeman or wherever they may rrove the Academy to if they 
would attend at railroad e.~?8nse. 

I feel that they are an imfOrtant ally in the suppression of crime and 
in tr,e apprehension of criminals and therefore should be granted the pcM7ers 
of arrest and b.ave access to the same training as other peace officers. 

Sincerel J" I 

" ;/'/. -/-- . 
. .-2'<-~'/ •• -~.:.--<' 

Larry D. t-~qua...'"t 
Chief of Police 
Glendive, VlDntana 



. : ",~::,,""i :.. .. 
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Office of Sheriff Hill County 
HOWARD C. TAYLOR 

Sheriff 

J.C. Jones 
Assistant Superintendent 
Police and Special Services 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
West 221 1St. Ave. 
Spokane. Wa. 99203 

Dear Mr. Jones, 

P.O. Box 169 
Hawe, Montana 59501 

TIM SOLOMON 
Under Sheriff 

JanU4ry 18.1987 

33 
..1. 17- 3'1 

/:t6 .. -1l (,_:?42~ ___ . 

On January 17,1987, two Special Agents from Burlington NorthernRailroad 
~ere called by our office to assist us in searching for a fugitive that had -. 
escaped fro~ the custody of our department. Within minutes of the call, Agents 
Bill Warneke and Rich ~iggins were on the scene offering their assistance and 
expertise. We have always enjoyed a very close working relationship with Burlington 
Northern because of the professional way these two agents conduct themselves. 

Please extend out thanks to Rich and Bill for the help they gave us. The 
fugitive ~as captured in part due to their efforts. 

, -, 
.: - ....... 

;~,;.~. 

. ' 

'" 
.' " ~ ... -

..,. ,.- '; .. ~""" ,.. '. -; . ...... ,-..... ~~' 

.... ;... ," 

, : .-; ~ r 

'. ~_ .. 

.. ..... 

Sincere=: ' . a - e?-, &~ ... r<- ~ .. 
,- -.r' " .. J. ~ 

Tim C. Solomon, Sheriff ,',' . ',' 

~ .) . 77~~ -.~~~-','.;:~ .. :~~ ;~::'~;, __ :~. 
Andrew I. MyglanCi ':,:". ' .• '~....: .' .;-, / '~ .. ~;'. 
Deputy Sheriff-, " .i", • 0':', :':-' ":.:..:, •. -:" 

: "-" ":: .... ""-,~'::~"~":2;~,:~';~~" ~~ 
. '.. 1- -

. <~"_:c;:, 

.-, t" . '-;. " - :'" ': ... '.' ~: 
.. "; 

.... ,. 
-, 
'-:~'- .... ". -,;. 
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If'c, be "/ b a. c £\1 ~ ... 
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r-jc:: ;-w;/ raod /J~~ ~ Ci,-C. a,s;)(,:J ~"-- ?C-O~e c.!Jr;:;c:..·~ .... sl,,~s. 

I /,e;;;-e wv_,kc:c( t./;ri -,<-je r;.;.il 10:3/ /f/~, durt"..vJ Some!' ci ;ny 

Very hC'lr~ I 
Z tilf.' .. k/1,K.r-

S/"jcerciy 

~4~d7 
~?/.t Eh-js 
ul'-=-!r,cf I;\N~Jl,j£i/.'~· 

Orc..vt:l £d/(,r..:.1.! 'H~,.t,t OiViS.i~,J 



WADE A .. VAN GILDER 

Sneriff/Coroner 

Howard Olson 
Burlington Northern Railroad 

MINERAL COUNTY 
Box 99 

Superior. Montana 59872 

16 January 1987 

Radio KNID 912 

Phone 406-822-4861 

Reference: Expansion of arrest powers and IIPeace Officer" status of Railroad 
Law Enforcement Agents. 

Howard, 

This coorespondence is supportive of any legislative action promoting this 
issue. 

Law Enforcement suffers constantly due to a variety of restrictions in the area 
of budgets, constitutional rights, court decisions, manpower demands, and etc. 
The criminal element is here to stay. Railroad Law Enforcement agents need 
our assistance and visa versa. Jurisdictions constantly over lap. Law 
Enforcement officers need to be able to function. ' 

t·1ineral County is 78 miles long with four sworn Law Enforcement Officers. 
The railroad travels through a major portion of this county. The point 
being that by expanding an agents arrest powers makes that agent more flexible 
to provide assistance to local authorities as well as carry out their own 
duties more efficiently. 

;1y experience in working \'lith railroad detectives has always been very positive 
and they have always presented themselves in a very professional manner. It 
is my professional opinion that broadening the current arrest powers of 
Railroad Detectives in Montana, can only be to everyone's benefit in the Law 
Enforcement field. 

Please feel free to contact me if I can be of any further assistance. 

WAVG/jfa 

s~ ~clrely, J1 itA 
wah;l. !JM1~! 
Wade A. Van Gilder 
Sheriff 



POLICE DEPARTMENT 

C"'·(F OF F'OL'CE 

GE'_~GE A. BRYCE 

Mr. Bob Bachini 
House of Representatives 
House District ~14 
% Capital Building 
Helena, Montana 

Dear Mr. Bachini: 

59620 

414 EAST CAL-LENDER Box 897 

U'wINGSTON. MONTANA 

~90"7 

(406) 222-2050 -3~ -= 
.:!- /7- 8'7 

;:: (; "17:) 

January 9,1987 

I have been requested by the Burlington Northern Railroad Security Officers 
to support legislation making them Peace Officers for the State of Montana. 

In the past the BN Security Officers have been an assist to Law Enforcement 
in our community. They have exhibited professionalism conducting their re­
sponsibilities and we have a good working relationship with them. 

Any legislation giving thel:l Hontana Peace Officers status must require them --to be certified by the Montana Police Officer's Standards and Training 
( P.O.S.T.). 

Thank you for your time in this matter. 

Respectfully, 

~t?~t'( 
Chief of Police 

, ADDRESS ALL IUNICATIONS TO ~HE CHIEF OF ,"OLICE 



---------Glacier County Sheriff----------... 

William W. Warneke 
829 17th 
Havre, MT 59501 

Jim Persling 

Glacier County Courthouse 

January 6, 1987 

RE: Letter Robert Bachini 

Dear Bill: 

37 
~.,-j iJ._ J\ 'f 

f{!3 ~ " :jf) 

Please find enclosed the letter you requested, 
if I can be of any further help please '~t me know. 

JP/aa 

'--------- 501 East Main. Cut Bank, Montana • (406) 873·2711--------



---------Glacier County Sherifi--------"""' 

Robert Bachini 

Jim Persling 

Glacier County Courthouse 

December 29, 1986 

Montana State Representative, Hill County 
Havre, MT 59501 

Dear Bob: 

3t 
;t-/'l- 17 

11 {,70 

In regard to special agents working for Burlington Northern 
Railway, seeking Law Enforcement certification in the State of Montana. 

The agents working in the Glacier County area, have always 
been a very professional type of people, well trained and know their 
job. We have had occasions to work with them and their assistance to 
our department has been greatly appreciated. 

Anything the State of Montana can do to advance their training, 
would certainly be a benefit to all Law Enforcement. 

If I can be of any further help, please let me know. 

JP/aa 

'--------- 501 East Main • Cut Bank, Montana • (406) 873-2711--------



H"llllLl" \ e Be':' lj,lch i;1i 

:lLlnLlnJ StatL' Rerrcs':'l1tative 
(;, r it l

' 
1 S t 3 t i 011 

Hel en3, :-1(lnt:ll1a 59b20 

R~: Railroad Security Personnel 

Representative Bachini: 

JilnUZlf\' 12, 1987 

tXA,b(r 3'1 
Oa.(~·-/ r; -31' 
H~ -tt 670 

This ldter is to advise you that I wholeheartedly support legislation 
covering Class I railroads, granting railroad police in ~10ntana "Peace Officer" 
status so that \.;rhen on duty they have "the power and authority conferred by la\-J 
on peace officers but exercise such power only in the protection of the 
property belonging to or under the control of the corporation at whose instance 
he is appointed and in preventing, and making arrest for, violations of law 
upon or 1:1 connection with such property. " 

I thank YOU for allowing me this input. 

Sincerely, 

~!. D. Hamilton 
Chief of Police 



January 26, 1987 

Burlington Northern Railroad 
Mr. N.W. Yonko 
Special Agent 
Police & Special Services 
P.O. Box 2525 
Great Falls, Montana 59403 

Mr. Yonko; 

E )(/"0':' Lfo 
04.1e- d - / 7- J"tJ 

It 13 ,# Ie '7 () 

RE: Peace Officer status 

Please be advised that I, as Sheriff of Fergus County to support 
the Legislation Bill of having U.S. Railroad Police granted the 
" peace Officer' status for the State of Montana. 

Do to the fact that crimes are not committed within boundaries, it 
would work to the benefit of both County and State Law Enforcement 
to enable the Railroad Special Agents to have the Peace Officer 
status, through the State of Montana. 

Sincerely, :;;-

-J-t:~Jt//.~'1 
Kenneth L. Dono/l, Sheriff 
-- -, rgus Coun ty 
Lewistown, Montana 



POLICE DEPARTMENT 

GEORGE A. f'1l1r~ 

Mr.. Bob 8cH-:hini 
House of R0prescntatives 

% capital Building 
Helena, [-Inn tana 

Dear Mr. Bachini: 

59620 

414 EAST CALLENDER Box 897 

LIVINGSTON. MONTANA 

'59047 

(406) 222-2050 

I/; 
RP--I 7~ 37 

:ttt":70 

January 9,1987 

I have teen requested by the Burlington Northern Pailroad Security Officers 
to support legislation making them Peace Officers for the State of 11ontana. 

In the fRst the BN Securjty Officers have been an assist to Law Enforcement 
in our community. They have exhibited professionalism conducting their re­
sponsibilities and we have a good working relatio~ship with them. 

Any legi<:;l at:ion giving them ~Iontana Peace Officers status ~ require them 
to be c· :ified by the Montana Police Officer's Standards and Training 
( P.O.S. T.). 

Thank you for your time in this matter. 

Resoectfully, 
I /1 

~ .~&j/ '<j//1)j~~,;i.-(-
George' A. Bryce 
Chief of Police 

ADDRESS ALL COMMUNICA TlONS TO THE CHIEF OF POLICE 



":3' BURLINGTON NORlHERN . ,~ 

Mr. Martin Stefanic, Chief of Police 
City of Kalispell 
Drawer 1997 
Kalispell, Montana 59901 

Dear Chief: 

John A. Sitton, Special Agent 
Burlington Northern Railroad 
1 No. Central Ave. 
Whitefish, Montana 59937 

House District 14 Representative Bob Bachini is preparing 
legislation that will give railroad police officers "peace officer" status 
in the State of Montana. Presently each officer must obtain his police powers 
from the several jurisdictions he is assigned. 

As yet a bill has not been drafted but as I understand, Rep. 
Bachini intends to use the Washington State law as a model, (copy enclosed). 

The new bill will include: 

1. Give class I railroad police officers "peace officer" status 
in the protection of property under the control of the 
employing corporation. 

2. The employing corporation will be solely liable for the 
compensation and civil liability of the officer. 

Representative Bachini and us 
would appriciate any input regarding this 

at Burlington Northern request and 
bill. 

SinCerelY'~ A lli~ 
C;)~n :. Sitton 

With available information I am: 

:;\/ In favor of making railroad police peace officers. 
( 

Not in favor of making railroad police peace officers. 

Remarks: 



BURLINGTON NORTHERN 

John A. Sitton, Special Agent 
Burlington NOrthern Railroad 
1 No. Central Ave. 
Whitefish, Montana 59937 

Mr. Chuck Rhodes, Sheriff 
Flathead County 
800 So, Main 
Kalispell, Montana 59901 

Dear Chuck: 
House District Representative Bob Bachini, District 14, is preparing 

legislation that will give railroad police officers "peace officer" status in 
the State of Montana. Presently each officer must obtain his police power from 
the several jurisdictions he is assigned. 

As yet the bill is not drafted but I understand that Rep. Bachini 
is using the Washington State law as a model, (copy enclosed) 

The new bill will include: 

1. Give class I railroad police "peace officer" status in the 
protection of property under the control of the employinE 
corporation. 

2. Make the employing corporation responsible for the compensation 
and civil liability of the officer. 

Representative Bachini and us at Burlington Northern Railroad 
request and would appriciate any input re,garding this legislation. 

Sincerely, '\... - 0 r<'r-~ 
~ Sitton 

With available information I am: 

In favor of this legislation. 

Not in favor of this legislation. -----
Remarks: 



il~ HAVRE CITY JUDGE 
f WALLACE A. JEWELL 

P.O. BOX 231 
HAVRE, MT. 59501 406-265-85?5 

J CiT1uary 6, ) 987 

·l.eDresentati ve Bob Bachini 
c/o Bi 11 v; arneke 
BN Police 
3 5 ~:ain Street 
Havre, i'llt 59501 

Dear Dob: 

This is written regarding the proposed legislation that 
would empower members of the burlinrton !\orthern 1'01 ice 
Force to make arrests. I must heartily sur;port sur.h 
ler:islation. 

It only makes sense, in times when nearly every polic0 
department in the country is crying for more manpower, 
to enact such a law. Why should the local police or 
sheriff department be called to arrest someone when 
thnt per~0n is already detained by the BNPD • 

. '-lccnrdinl:' to Black's Law Dictionary arrest is defin(~d 
as: "To deprive a persnll of his litwrLy by )(Wal ;JllUnr'­
ity. Taking, under real or Cissumed authority, r.U!;tr)c!y of' 
another for the purnose of holding; or detaining him tn 
answer a criminal charge or ci viI demand". They do thi~., 
a1 ready- perhaps the f-1ontana Legi slature shoul d ri VB t.tJ er:, 
the "legal authority". 

If a member of the BN folice Force has the proper trdi :,1 Lg 
and qualifications, then I think they should have lep:a] 
arrest power. 

~incerely , 

~-A. Jewuf. 
~allace A. Jewell 
City Judge ______ _ 
--~ -----

~~heprecentative Hay l'e~ 
.~--



OFFICE OF 

SHERIFF OF CHOUTEAU COUNTY 
FORT BENTON. MONTANA 59442 

"The Birthplace of Montana" 
PAUL WilLIAMS 

Sheriff 
TOM SHEEHY 

County Attorney 

Office Phone: 622.5451

1 .'_ 4,.c::"" Jail Phone: 622·545f 
EXHi8!i~~d-.. _ .. _._ .. .....:.J 

DATE ,z -/ 7- 4.7 ... ",~. I 
HB #~7LJ ... 

William W. Warneke 
829 17th 
Havre, MT 59501 

January 1, 1987 

Dear Bill: 

In reference to your phone calIon December 29, 1986 requesting a 
letter from me concerning the Railroad Police Detectives being able to 
attend the Academy in Bozeman. I have worked with many of the 
Railroad Detectives and have no problem with them attending the 
Montana Law Enforcement Academy; but I would not like to see the 
State have to pay for the training of the officers, and think that the 
Burlington Northern Railroad should cover the expense. 

I feel that training is very essential to the officers; that the 
officers are better and more ready for their job after completing the 
Academy. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me further concerning this 
matter. 

Sincerely, 
-.... 

~J/£~~~ 
Paul F. Williams, Sheriff 

I 
I 
I 
I 

I 
I 
I 
I 
·1 

i 
~ 

I 



.1.-17,'- Y7 
/-16 :d(h7Q 

City of Havre. Montana 59501 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
406/265-4362 

January 6. 1927 

Hr. William Harneke 
Special Agent 
Burlington Northern 
Havre. Hontana 59501 

Dear Bill: 

Richard D. Stremcha. Chief of Police 

This letter is to inform you that we support the bill being introduced 
by Representative Bob Bachini that would allow Burlington Northern 
Special Police peace officers status within the State of Montana. It 
appears to be a logical move. and has potential for mutual benefit to 
both Burlington ~orthern and to state and local law enforcement agencies. 

Sincerely yours. 

, ! 
./ / j\ / 

/1 ?<- ~{--..t/ U \ i>(~ /~ 
iichard D. Stremcha 
Cheif of Police 

ffi?£'lf7- r-/~_ 
Michael F. ShO~ 
Assistant Chief of Police 



QIoultiu ofiliool£ , , 

Mr. Bill warneke 

V. L. Anderson, Sheriff 

~l!elb!!, itlontaml 
59474 

Police/Special Services Department 

235 Main Street 

Havre, Montana 59501 

Dear Bill, 

~ x."- .f,J ,"- if 7 
O~·:~~ -/7-31' 

.#/3 5.-"-112 

PLEASE REFER 

TO FILE NO. ______ _ 

DecEmber 23,1986 

Shelby ,Montana 

In re cur phone conversation of this date, in regard to Burlington 

Northern Police being recognized as Police Officers in the State of 

~ntana. 

I feel that ycur r:olice force being recognized as FOlice officers in the 

State wOlld bring at:out rrore Wlifannity,i.e. your employees being required 

to attend POST ::~ified schools offered by the State of r.bntana. 

For con tir.ued coor;:eration between cur tv.o D:partments and for a safer 

Montana in \oink;; ':0 live. Good luck with your endeavor. 

Sincerely, 

~) 
V. L. ANDERSON, SHERIFF 



DON McCLAIN 

Menor 

E J JU~" 

15 
CITY OF CON RAD ell? ~1 

~ .G1(j PETE HAUE~ 
10 4TH AVENUE S.W. ~ TOM HAMMERBACKE" 

.11'0, (it'rk T r t ,1<"Vll'r 

CONRAD. MONTANA 59425 
BYRON GRUBB 

lETTY RAINVILLE 
(If\. JUdQl' 

LEON SIM~SON 

POlice ChiC! 

LARRY BROWNELL 

AlcJermen 

Dece~ber 31, :J86 

Conrud, Mt. 59425 

POlice/ Special Se~vices Department 

235 :.1ain Street 

Havre, ~t. 59501 

Dear Nick: 

In re~ard to our phone ca~: on T~esday December 30, 1986 

I feel .hat your force bei~g recognized as palice officers 

i~ "''ro 
....... J. v Ie! ..... state would be benificial as they ~ould then be required 

to attend FOST certified schools offered ~y the State of 

:,1ontaaa, thus !Tlaki:lg fo r ::lore 'J.nifor:ni ty. 

If ! can be of further service please call on me. 

Sincerely, 

Leon D. ~)i::1pson 
CheLf' ::>f ?olice 



City of Havre, Montana 59501 

POLICB DBPARTMBNT 
Richard D. Stremcha, Chief of Police 

406/265-4362 July 3, 1985 

To: Mr. J.R. Gaskill 
Regional Director 
Police and Special Services 
Burlington Nor~hern Railroad 
2718 Montana Avenue 
Billings, Montana 59101 

From: Captain Mike Shortell 
Assistant Chief of Police 
Havre Police Department 
Havre, Montana 59501 

Dear Sir: 
I havp. re(:eived :n.:lny favorable comments from Officers of 
this department and others about the Firearms Retention 
School conducted by the Burlington Northern on May 29 and 
30. They thought it was excellent in both content and 
presentation. Instructors Terry Adams and Rich Kessler 
are to be commended. 

We also thank you for including the Shoot Don't Shoot 
program presented by officers of this department.in the 
overall program. 

A special thanks to Special Agent Bill Warneke also •. Bill 
has contributed much to the fine cooperation between the 
Havre Police Department and the Burlington Northern over the 
::ears. This cooperation is very importan t to us, considering 
that the Burlington Northern is unquestionably the major 
positive influence on this city. 

\.]e are looking forward to more cooperative efforts such as this 
in the future. As long as you have Special Agen ts like Bill 
and Rich Miggins stationed in Havre, I am sure that they 
will be mutually beneficial. 



, 

; 

-Oi,·T;::: Z-/7-cY7 
,. ------.~-. ...:. ~­

~ 

HB~_~~~ZD~ __ 
City of Havre, Montana 59501 w ... 

POLICB DBPARTMENT 
406/265-4362 

Mr. J.R. Gaskill 
Superintendant 
Police and Special Se!"vices 
2718 Montana Ave. 
Billings, Montana 59101 

Dear Sir: 

Richard D. Stremcha, Chief of Police 

12 March 1986 

On March 9th. an elderly gentleman walked away from a local rest horne 
here in Havre, which necessitated an intensive search effort in the 
local area. The search involved several law enforcement agencies and 
volunteers from the community. 

The purpose of this letter is to express to you are gratitude and 
appreciation for one of your employess who not only volunteered 
his services but his own personal vehicle in the search. Mr. Rich 
Miggins of your Havre Special Agents office spent considerable time 
and effort in the search, and was instrumental in the locating of 
the gentleman. 

There are countless times that persons from the Special Agents 
office have been of great benefit to this office and the 
community, which I feel reflects the tremendous contribution 
that the Burlington Northern makes in this area and I'm sure 
in others. 

If you would, please let him and others of your company know 
that their efforts are recognized and appreciated. 

Sincere~y, 

7,J~~, 5~~ 
Mike Shorti1{t:c 
Assistant Chief of Police 



E\: ~;' "r ,-,:7:/"", __ 
,D ~~ -:'·~-g,,=-,~,Z-:.~.,., 
" c----E_~_;ZQ _ .. ..--_...;...:..-; 

Subject: Firea~s Instri.:.ction: Lesson Plar. a:l.d '::cpi::s 0: Handouts 

Ha'!~e ::,:,r.tana 
April ;:],1985 

:·i:-. C.1. Sch~a SO~~l: 

P18ase:-~i:,,:d attached !1y 1esso"1 plan .::l:1d "3r:0::.5 ha!ld-,:,,!ts :or 1'111 
firea~~::: c:!..asses and o::palii'icat'i,cn f'J~ ~,! a:-ea 0:1 t:-"<; Billings Region. 

T .. ;ri to' will follo:-l this le5so:1 :.>lan closely, '-)'l-t it ~:::Q :ld de,~iate 
sli~~tly frQ"'l ti-;,e to ti-''''. ::':."".'" r:le~.f':1"!:s irr:n::"ved, ;-: ~::;be" of t'crson 
in class or qualific:ticn, or tTce of ran::;e '.cSf:C cO:l10 chan[e th~ 
trroce:l~re sli~~tlv·. :Iriter '.rill gttsr-:pt to ~a"'Je ~i:-~e~·e!1t har.d-ol.lts 
. ~ 'fC -' -""!~ '-' ,,-,~ ::: f " '11 - f" d ~ t .... .. e3C .• ",.a. ct .... c,,:-,_e_ 0 an] new or;,es Hl. _ De .:.or.·ra- e." 0 "ra:n:ng 
divi3i.Q~ f'o~ ti1eir r:'(!ords. 

:';ri ts!' ~.;i l1 s:.bmi + sen.:Jrate lessen plai1 :fo r 5;- a:[1.!Il tr3ini"1IJ and 
qualific:;'tion at a 13 tel' date. :iri t~ris c;lrrently c':::'1pleting 
a Shcot_:O:},lt S:lOCt t:.:;::e of tl'a~!:ir€ :'nve,l'!i:1g '.:38 of sl:.ces and 
a cassette t3~e. Tr.:'s ~·:ill be u.sed at a l:1t~r date :·:h.e!'"! it is 
co~plete:; 3;.d hOfef'.ll2.y a~:::::-o':5d ':J'j t~s t::-:lining s3c:'io:1.T;·!O sets 
0:' sli::e:~ !3!1d t~·:o cc:~r::lf.t€d cas3stte bres 5rs :"'€i!lE :-:-.3CC. One set 
of ea:::l ;'iE.l b3 re:t3::'ned by j":'.jsel!' for' train::"n:::; ar.:.d on.2 set '::1.11 
ce ior:,arc'?d to the traini:1g staff e:" t; er ;'6'J.' t::eir .,;,se c r for their 
r:;coris. ::~~iter \'li '_1 co:aplete a 1e330;1 r;lar: ::or this type of 
trQirc.~~ 33 SGcn a;:, it co:-r:plet-=:1. 

~) 'CW .a:!~ 
·~·t. ~'.' • . ,;.:1 ~::eke 

os: J.J. Ja~~ill 
P.? 3a:;:plcs 
rt •. ·\. :·:ie;.:in3 



BEST COpy 
N" '8LE 

Ir~:tr,,'~uctio::: Fi ~e:~s ':'~ainir:.g o:~d '~ualific.3tion. 

;1. r:·~~.~ir: -:'0 5t11~-:en-::S fltlicariou3 :ialilit:;.lt. T~1at lia:"Jility ~mich can 3ttach 
tc- a"l i~d~virj:l31 ~"-ho has the a~_r~h'J,,:!..t:; to diTPCt tho: actions of anot:.1.er. 

E. ,~7: a:i .... -=-rist~ator, or O',lr case, tl',~ cr::rj:cmy, c::~ be held liable, fo:- the acts 
of' the 5ubinodimte \..:.~r:~r t'::e theot'y of 1!~:iC3t'ious :i3bilit,'y" if: 

1. T'lai;:tif:' ;'Jqs i:1.~'J.'.:'d or killed 
2. ?l:.L:'.:.if': :1.:i5'.i.'t'Y :;as cnused :);; the a:::;-:inist:-s':'o:'( s neglige':lce in appoir:.ting 

~8trai:.in:, failirt[ to pr()p:;::-,ly tr3:n or i'ailir.; ta pr~perly supervise the 
S~lG'O rdi:1..9:'e. • 

c. ::::.., C:l3'c; of a 13~{suit, the CCl'..~ts "Ii::.l e:(3:-:-ine tlls fJllmiir;g issues relative to 
~he trial ('f t[.e or:~ice:r, his sU:;:'€rv~sorsJ or his e:,:rloyer: (Eead to class) 
1. ~Jhat .;rlJ-se--:-Ji:e i::stT'::.cti~)r... did tl:a offioe~ re·~2i~.~c·; 

20 !}:~:Jt n~e-.:l.s:-·"lC·3 ::ro':i'J:':::~"!'G:l '",;:3S req~;i~ad? 
3. :f~lat :,ee:llat':~\r_s ~r'2re iSS:lsd rerta:'nln::; to the l.s~r':ul 

:-n+.:l-.L':", ... j -~-I""\..l.":)"''''''s' .... rt - ... -".:::!I ....... -n..J1 -r- c.::w "="i -c ..... --,,.... \, __ .u' ..... ~~v .... "."n;;J.. ~~i·.Ju v.J...1G i d~,..t Lc:..i. __ ... ..:: .!...i. -:...:. ... 6 _ .,;.,. ........... .:;J.. 1u, 
'~~... 0.J..': ""' .... co 'r" ..,dO v.!..-~'O-')' 

h. :'!il.2.t;,.;ere ::-:'8 :r,L'J:'ifications of 1:,he in2tr'~ctor? 

u.se of force, 
(Accidental 

5. ~';:1at recc!"d r:; e):itt. c10CU:1-=~"".:'i ~6 :'Tai!"~ ng ;:'!d .,p're':i~ie!1cy·? 
(.. ~:~:et i:l-.st;,~~,ti~8 ~'l~3:_:12_~: ,;::~ 3 b=~T1 pi,,:::=n"? 
7. ~;:13t i~-se~l::'G2 n!'O':":"cien.cy is r'2Cu.i:'2C? 

J. QU<Jl~.fica':'ior: 'b os SJ:lOt at'le2st hi'J ti~e.3 A T?3r fo!" CCll"'t~any"(Un~"r Cu-r2~t 
fire?r:s rc1icy; • .; ?oint cut t~~at c.f!'-icf:!'s s~1c!lld "'~a~~e r:vo"",:~, ,~ ~;-Oi't ts :;~31ii'? 
~'J=-t~l la~al 1.~:·T sn:orc,~~~~~ ·t'J b-'-::CO~8 !,~C,-:~.0:'t:\'"1.·t anri -l. .. ~1is !:rill 31~a 3hc:7 the;n 
,,"eu .;:Ire pro:~ici.er;.t i':1 t:-.·2 '?V~~lt t:1f;:," r:e~d a b:3c~-:~J.TJ O~ you "i:ol'lntger to b~c~ 
t':G:'1 'J.? ;,15J firear:-:-ls tr3ir.:':-:g films as f'rovine': O? t.l:'? company ~dll be s110.m 
a-: If:3st o!:.ce .i yea:-. 

II. '.·,<=>,-:,~_.l __ ~,-.f!',"" •. ,,~~.' 1':,~i~',_a.Lv_~~_'" 0-1' t~ ... o d··t·· +0 U~C c.., .... ~) - : _ ' L _ _ _ " .. " . ... ,d _ .... J v ~ ,- '" , 0::: 

, 
-'-. 

2 ". 

a p r~3 SO!1!:! ble '-"';n ~·jo·J.l:l "::,,s:o~:-,izc 

d·.lri :~.:~ risk o~ S1_lC~. :-1Jf-:~Ci.:·~"-:c.! 33 

~.t1-= -:3~!:C~ i.::. :·~l: .. C;-. 5:':. · •. ·;;5 do::s. 

~."--~,,o':t. ..', _· .. .:l.IJ. .:. ............. 

... 
" 1 r:'s:\: is lmr€::.! G0'13 ole if 

a ri sk 01.' ~13 1''1 

·~·:Ot~:-!~: -~t :3 S'.ls~ect .£'ls~i:1g 
s·.Lit .~n :t:.17..2 CCU!·t. __ of s 

ac:,ic,:"l:'s -:::-.sr .. ;:f'.:~~~~ 6:. ~.:...::~1 2:'~;~S::'.:"; ~'J~'~~ .~:: :.is G~i.,O~t tc ar:;r·~'~.:;r..d 

::i-, a .. ~·: t:·:~ ~32 :;.i: : .. i3 ~i~.~3i:-:, ~::.13 i: ~,·:':'~::..-}~-,i':i:~I]. (.\t t:":.is tc.~.::::', 
;:c::..~-:. 0:1.t ';:,;:~ .... "'~f~::::1tJ -;.~:;. 2u.~":~;:'~ ~J'..:~r. =.~~~is:":,;" C~!'1c~~~:i:1G !J:~ooti~c 
c1 "l. a ,:'181" l.''1g i'c 1.::; n. ) 

3.~:~::;~p::: :""·.::."'\_~ict~~.\ i:.t:ec_t!.o!,"!~'_:~1 ~'3I~a~'~J ,:7., ~, 

.'1 ~~; iJ'!~ '!.j, :':d c. ~~ .J ~·r·. ',~ ~1. ~ ~. J ~, ':P'-l i~:-.~:-""n .~: 
g ~:.c~~~~ f~lc~) in n c~~~~st~d 
; .. ~" '3 ~ .. :.r" ~ .., -," : J ::.:. ." c ~:\O ~ ~ 
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Ii 
\ 

":;' 
_, 0 I.e" _1_1!"1C:: ... .:J -' - ,. 

a Gave l.3 

., 
..i.. Is +,.., 

vV 

of a for~ible f210:;.y. 

,"VI "'-~IT /1./ Ci\.'-l i rJ j __ --=::!.J ____ _ I 

2. ~ur'Cosely or 1:noHi.:1::1y :::r:::7ckes t: .. e ~~s? of fO!'G8 ag3ir:st ti.:::self, ~;nless: I 
r:; 0 3:.1.:::: =O~C2 is 30 6 '8:3t t~"!3t· ~ .. e rS:J3()::a b1/ :-:e:i2"' .. ·cS t~l3t he is :"n 

") 
.-10 

i:7t--nne:lt d:J~1C3~ 0:: C:;3t:-~ c!' S2:'.~J:"t3 t~dil~' 1"!3m: 3nd :·h~t he r:.as 
e:-:r'tuust3d e.~/'?r,/ r8aG'Jnsble ~e3::'3 

the use o~ !0r~~ :~i:::~ l3 !ik~ly 

d,::n:Ger ot~e:::, t~lan 

or SC~:'1iC'lS tcdil; 

In good ':aith, he ~:it~dra't.;s f~C:1 ;.,~.?3ical contact 't~-it!1 the assailant 
3:1:! irld~c3~:~S clt;:~rly to -:::-.. e a333i~~11t tha~ l1e desires to with~ra~'J 
aDd te-r-~i!"":.3te ttlC use of force C:Ll7.. :'::'·2 assaila~_t cont~.n::es or reS'J:n~s 
t:E use oE ':0 rce. 

I 
I 
I 

7. 0:'::':::8r Sur-:ival: 

.H. 

2. 
C~ -f O~~ o.:''::~3rs .uTe killed at 21' O~ less 
e0:-; oc:;:.:~ i!1 l!)~·::'le"l~l li.~~~:t con~'l'lo::t;Jtio!! 

c. :=::;13in t:L~,:lel vi>3io'L: to s~~ldents. 
1:. ~:q-:l~~n t:1:st ~.i~; .. 1 :'3 ~~-~:'::'3t i~~ts r.:~~-:ir-~';.:1 n::;:e"!.~Y'at:!.(::!., t!1;t ti7ie -steT'S 

a!l:i a1..1. co~cc..J.itr.:tion :'8 Grl i;-:~eC:i3~.e dJ~;t;:", ,311 .'3:-':icns Sl'=!~~ to be ~~la~\" 

~·~ti:")!1 a~~ -;:il2. c3p;,car =~Y·~lifJt:i.(! ~·~~:ilr: occ';y-L-~=::; thr; r':'nd ~'Ti!l alre~dy 
st.::rt to recall t::e (~\'ento 

E. 111 :':Ost v:·::!'2~i::i.7()::'7:::C s::ooti:1;;s,· V:'.ers is u$clalll ~t least some latic .de 
:cr a:-:t:(!ip!)ti~~~: dan~cr a,;",:~ :~O~.t ;~·:ir.g P~?c:3:1tiJr:s a~a i~st it.. 

:. ~::--_e a":~r'.3.S'~ shoct:.0.& i~~ci~2:1~ is c":j',;~r i:1 2"\ sr:CO~L':!3, a:"te:" an e:~c:-~anCe 
cf :~-:-:-.~0~ :'~2n t::r:=8 3::0:'5. 

L~. ?o~t:: ~s:--cer:t C~ ... all o.f:5.:er-in\."':"::~rGd 3rl~O:~::t: l~'.:';:·_:.:~;·e mo~~ tf!an cn~ 

::.. :-:~£,i~~r c:J:1:1ot affOl'r1 t:1G l:.L·:u.!~/ c': "l:::;J ~il"!e:r i:l ~0s~ondi~t~ to dan:-:;er 
a~~~t t~1e :'i~3-c ;S:10t ~·.:.:t :-~e O~l t.3:-,:~et or- r:·~}'asi\re t:,c:'i·~s 1i1:l~t be l;.t:!.liz.-::c. 
'1 

J.. 
1 
-0 

? 
-0 

1 -. 
"l 
-0 

1 
. 0 

. . 
'0 

:;0 ~:o~~r;-t.:-_:il1;·~JC:,t t :"'~~e8zo). 
S::,op -::0 rr~~::e rosit.:'or: a~1d O:.~\: :f !1oi'::ial li~:e of fi:-::--e. 
3se~': i:-·-;:!e~=-:;tc ca~le~ 

:t3ck au.:' of -:: ... e !,.j:'~:_'.::~:.::~';~ r.oc:;i~le 3::"': G.:Jl~ f'.):::~ t:.:c~:::.p 

:.'.t:'~:'I::~ to di3trnc-:' th-s Cltta:::~:er. 

'~0"7C'3 "..A.;._. 

0 ,',-· . .'-' 

~, "·r'" .,~ __ .... tl ,: ..:: 

-='-!~:~:',.::~ is 1:-; _~;'~~~l ::::1 is .. ~~:':J::; .J.: c .... ~) ~,:: ".r:' :: .. :~~.r:: ::Ot:1 of ;'"'~.c :~r3 3r~ 1~ot 
.f" .... _.; ,.! ......... 
• ... _.'_J...,t .. . ...... .:. .. 

':.-:-..... '/ a:~ .... " :: ::; ... t"\,~t:. r i2 ~.~,,:~_,...~.~ t1:",,:.' .,~ ,_;J!,... .• ~ .. :._::/ ,..",: a;"" p:~1'''f' .... ·0:.:,...'· .. 
·, ..... '·'1-.~,..~;,.:.:-;. ~'I'" .. (' . .:;t~" .. , :t"o ' .. ··'r· .. 

__ ~ ____ .Ll. , 

I 
I 

I 
I 
I 
I 

I 
I 

. .~ 

.. ~ . ·'°'/1 

I 



L. l..lS;; of li~t: 

, -. 
2. 
3. 
L 

~ar~n~ss ~s used b7 
':f~:,ce:' r-~n3t d~,:id? 

to :cis adv3~t,:: f"e 
tc i~J.:,"~r:~ :"':.d te 

:r i~1u.~i:13~j.::~-, aV0i~ ,:-:e:c""d..r_g silll~U~:,te":1 (I:'e!T~!1~strate floshli~::-t !101d) 
Lse 11e3dl:.~:~:ts or s~0tli~~::t3 fa!" a rrJ:'?cti'J~ ~."p.il of lig::t to ~~lank O:..lt 

to eit~e~ ~;ide :·;i.t:-tO~lt !:.~;.~~ Sge~ O.:l s :s'"':'c~ts loaki!17. ~.!rt.o li;~r.ts. 

If ;.lsi~b C3r li;~::'ts, :'· .. ~t Tt-~J C} s:n:--!.ce J~t::·:~r:.~ .?ot:.r;:;el't;es t~nd the lif,:tt 
sO'J.rce as s·~sz:ect -iril3.. u.3· .. L~11'y fire at tl1e .Llg:1t. 

I,. ·,·,:-.. E!l ~al<i!1g '~""e:,b;l c~5l1enge, be B2!:cere ~ret con ·--icent. 
2. :ion't tr7 to ':::l'~f':: '.'[7.'':[-. a :!Ji!'t:; Sa!'ri' a-:.tit-..\de as s·:.s:;:ect rna:, :feel he 

c:nfice~ce 

i~ using his ha~d5~n. 
~. You S:10-..::::1 al:-:c"l3 u.:;~ !! ?oli~eo I:ontt :-:c'T,Ye tr 0 :l:i.s r"'."cvi:1es ir.--_"1e~i~te 

id'?"r~:'i:icati.on .. oi' :'::e c:~icer- to a~;/one ~·;ho ,:-if,:1~ be cor..fused about 
~':ho he is 
7:~e o:"":iC!cr S~:Gt.:l~ ~:-.:ke :--.is ":t~~~~a: c~:r .. ~or:::1 l:e.:'0re tL:a 
~as 3 c!:,:~ce to c!-~all~!!~o ':"i~sto 

~fter usins a ver~31 cialla~~8, 
of CO"tltJ~ to :lS:=:9SS t:~e 3~_!.s~~ects 

o::"'icer s~ould 
acti'Jrls. 

t~y to r.:O"fle to a position 

Z'T. S"J.rpriG~ : 

1. One", d s'lsrect '713:.-:e.3 a thre:!tening 'TI0'18, the 0f!'icers :ife depe:1rls on 
reactic!1 tir:~. 

2. CO~i:;~~e C:Llic~,: r:o~.ter:ent ~·ri t:--... une7':!",rJcted actio:::. 
3. ::f s ::,;:~::'se"~, the S:.13~'?:!t -rnay s~ .. :':fer lag t:.:;:~ ~r:1 bl~~' -tir:.e fo~ office!' to 

L!o 3ur~is'2 r-~cl\}"enl'~:-lts 71:':St be 7::n,~-,e l·rith no 1~6Si tatio~. 
n8iC'::t~!1 t!1e ris;(. 

r:'. '::.'hi:-;}:-'!:O'lt d::'~ -'eY'~::-: S5_7,'.l:=t:i.cns a'!.d !",a're 3 rla!'1 0.: 3cticn i !1 ~:ind Eho'..l.le. 

t 
' .. 
7. ":T' ~r"';,:, ."'JI.,_ ~. 

the ~:~~9 nf ~!r~ C?~ ~~ fJt31. 
30 ':r-o~ .:: J3:'"'e ":'0~-:i.tJi~:1 t~r..:t..:;5..:.g ~~:':i. zcr:"::'!I, 

t~G~:: to S~Jl c::~ t~~ ~~)J, 1~1 ~:J:: ~i~ 

be nractic~d 

, ~ . 
• ""'\ ., ..... t:"'I, .. 
_ "h __ ..... "~ l,. 

51) the o"'J'ic-:rs 

...., .,.--,~ 
;:., ..:...:...,:, OJ 

ir.. 



1. 
2. 

......... "rCJ "',. ,,-" .~ . 

;~d stil~ ~3~.:j::'3i:i :j~r~ S:lT>::":"'i.'J~i.:.'l 3':1:"} ~c~"ilit,"'. 
l.t • .23s:!.c :c~;;' 7:;ositic~ :"3 i~r:~o:-~ant. 

I 

I 
Q. Ins~i~ct Sto~tin~: 

IJ ... ~. 

1. -""0 d ......... 

a::~ Sl~1'I t-:CE;~~ r~,!1l1 ,~1'}l,jld ::~ d.3:1;;e~c:.:s. 

2. ·l:"o:·~.e~d to 3:1.Cot t:: insti::ct, y-c~n:, the ~\l.~ J_:"}:~:; fir:g~!' and s!':oot. I 
J. JOl1!: :ii:kss EoQT..:t a:rJ.~ J :3Gk ?'uc=, ::o:..~ 1.:S0~ -t:'!2.S :;0 si tion and :1et..~o::. 
L~. Ir;,s~:.n;::t 3:WOt=-! .. ;":~Hic:Z ;\il~) ~::"""8:o;:s'1 C~l 7·:.l.L~:3!",/ and rr;fi!1e~ ~.? 12~; 

(. 

shots ~;i t'::o:.:.t tskir.; t:-.r 

,,~ -I. It c!11': ta~(es a ["~el:' s~?c·)":'.~ :sr a Srls-:;ect ta f~~e a g:.:."'l t~1;;t' s al::-83dy 
The cc:;st s:·~cts ta:·:e tH:'Ce :':lat 16n~ ·~o -dr::g';J :1i~-, :onJ. :·t~"e. 

i.. .. ..i,...... l 

Jon't ~;k2 t!J.8 ti.7;,e ~c 2;ring :"oar :'rc:;'~'0Gn ~p ':""'J ·~~;e lr;":1el a~~d. try to clc.:Je 
eJe. ~:~ke t::e ~j~"~-O~ a:1 G:·::'r~~!~:'0!1 sf: }"o·~}r 3:':-:5 2nd fin~e!'.3~ (E.x;:~Ji~. 3t I

~ 

-
,. ~oi::t tl13t t~:.is tr:~ re3~O:-'~ f0~ :~e (!c~·.:[)at ;:crt.'f~~Jn of o:.:r q~31i~i~3t:'o!1.). 
7. 

8. 

0. 

.. ~ 

~.Iit:l insti8:':'~~:-e s~or;ti~16J -:'~:5 :::2.':.!·:3r:l visi~~ is al~'!r3ys on the 

so t~~t 'lC~ 38tually 
t~le tor: 0: :':-:~ ';~G~~l .:t. t!4~ SL~~~~ct. 

':=:i.l ;~ .:ISS a .:-. __ Oi)~ '!;;a·.· .. ,1 ~;'"'\ ~r3·:!:.ic~ 7'~l,j~' ~~{t.~n3:~~n is "'"0 ut:: a 'hI; c: _1"\1 .... · ... ~l; 'u:· _ _ _ " ...,..., _ \,.0 ~ ........ _Iw' _._(' .. ·-1._..- c " 

~·~~~1ile un i"oot ~atral. Grip t:le li~~:' li~e a -:·:respon ·3nd p!,3~tic~ dra<r:linG _ 
~·:>.il'~ b!'r:.ed off -::"!~ -;;c::=.--:' 3 Q:ln::'.:"~lg. ~:old:i.C1 ~osition -,IT:e:,s it .3tcrs . 

of:i~cr ca':"! al3~) P:'~iIJ: to cth~r ;:00: t:o?"}s :~~ ~·!:3i3t ~Gir.:ht 
C:l~ a :,tJ~!:s~. 

...L...!. .'-' J -' t.._ ..... " ';.L" ,..,.,,,.,,.,0 '&";""01 
..L . .L • ::~, "~""'r"\Y"'I""':V\'"l' :ot\~~ ...... 1";~"~1;1':"f'Orl f-l,-t ,,~;.:-;;'), ~!""'"I"r"""" ... ·~.;11 1IT'';",~ 

t';;~:1;~·~.T~~l\:~ :;;'/~~:~J;;';l"~:,·;;.~l ;l;~;'~- .. -~ .. :> .'- - ,~.,-
j.!o': n s ~03t. 

1: . 

Eicc~het 3hccti~~: 

.. 

.1.. 

:"i,'e to 

S~:"'7.': ! ... =-~ ~;:""':~.~-~", .~~:._·~T, + ... '='1 ~ .:t-. 
:;.~: ... £'? ':!8. ., 

",0 

.. :: ... 1. '_",.; .I.._.} .... .:.. 4 

5.;) .~.:' -"'~, '.~ -::- -.~ -: J 1 ~:: ":.; ':-'.'::':' ~ ... ~- ~I~.:-:~ 
' .. ~-' ... -; ,.. 7" :. ~.::: '.: ~~.-~::: :: ... ~ -::::'~ ~ ~ ~ ; 

r ,,'...,.r'~:<! ~:~.!l: l."~ '.,.1~1'~';' . .L:':' GZtl:":; ~ 

I~ 

'._,,'. 1<- I· I....~ .... (.. ..., <..: 

I . 

\ . - 3j 
./'''\. : •• ",:- .-...... ""''7T,T .:',-,?""., 

l.Jo.· ... I.&.I\,.I~ ....... W ... L:4 .. ;;)V 

I 
i 
t 



.:J. 

_1. 

1. 

') 
'-e 

ri ;t.:' ~1 J~1::--~ c.;.~. 

; :·I·:;Y'~~:' _..: ~~i~"'8C~J -::18 '~,"12'?C':2 ~~~:.:.cle5 

~o~d tip-o~f of 3tOC~~~s lcc3t~c~. 

_ .... --
J.L::J\,J.:) :!i "",,1 1.. ~~ • .., ~ 

....... :.= 'oJ 

3S 

1_-:: he 

J. ~.:t ~i~i~s at· r1:!..g:1-G ·j~~;2"·3 ~/J~:'~ to 3not 
7(;'1. 

t~ • ..)~a/ lO~'i 3.~d ~::oot .,L.Jii. 3'15T-'~cts ;~/~ n::ic c:r3 3:.i~:e tr::r:d to ~~ire hiG~e!~ t~wlen r 

:--.. ~r-~~~l.. Cu:~~:' ==-~r .. ; li.;~t cGr,riiti::ns. 

I.:. ~ .. ~:::. ;:·:;.:-~~t~: ts are 0"l8r JO :1:.l~c:,:l;; '~1::t :-:~_~·Zi"'-2:.. :1~~ ':s r.o~ ::-:SC2:1. 
2. l~~S :r..'3j :,j S·~·:G8.3S l~l ·3 2lCOt:'r:t; is t:; :::.~~~"2 t~::: =":'~~t t~j~ 2::0ts ef':ec-:i·ve. 
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Amendment to HB 668, as introduced: 

1. Page 3, line 17. 
Following: "convictions" 
Insert: "under this section" 

2. Page 4, lines 3 and 4. 
Following: "$5a9~" 
Strike: "Second·or subsequent convictions of 61-8-406 shall be 

treated under 61-8-714." 
Insert: "On a second convicIion, he shall be punished by a fine 

of·not less than $300 or more than $500 and by imprisonment 
for not less than 7 days, at least 48 hours ~f which must be 
served consecutively, or more than 6 months. Three days of 
the jail sentence may not be suspended unless the judge 
finds that the imposition of the jail sentence will pose a 

,~ risk to the defendant's physical or mental well-being." 

3. Page 4, line 8. 
Following: "$i7aa9~" . 
Insert: "(.3) On a third or subsequent conviction, he shall be 

punished by. imprisonment for a term of not less than 30 
days,·at least 48 hours of which must be served 
consecutively, or more than 1 year, to which maybe added, 
in the discretion of the court, a fine of not less than $500 

~or more than $1,000. Notwithstanding any provision to the 
contrary providing for suspension of execution of a sentence 
imposed under this subsection, the imposition or execution 
of the first 10 days of the jail sentence imposed for a 
third or subsequent offense that occurred within 5 years of 
the first offense may not be deferred or suspended." 

Renumber: subsequent subsections 

4. Page 5, line 15. 
Following: "convictions" 
Insert: "under this section" 

7047j\c:\eleanor\wp:ee 
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p 1. 

Summary of HB 470:. General Revisions of 

Section 1 

Amends "Youth in need of supervision" definition to reflect a 
common situation where we have youths who commit offenses and 
habitually disobey foster parents and other physical custodians, 
as well as parents. I 

p.5. Section 2 

Allows each party in a Youth Court proceeding one opportunity to I 
disqualify a judge, rather than 2 chances under present law. 

p 5. Section 3 I 

p 9. 

Amends provisions dealing with transfer to criminal court; includes 
felony assault, provides for "probable cause" - a more widely used I 
and legally understood:_terrn,. clears up some language, and provides 
for an automatic transfer to district court if the youth is 16 
or older,' and is charged with deliberate or mitigated-deliberate I 
homicide. 

Section 4 

Must be probable cause before petition can be filed (after a 
taken into custody) if the matter is refer+ed to the county 
attorney. This is a standard that applies in ~ault cases and 
broadens rights of youths taken before court. 

youth I 

P 12. Section 5 

I Clarifies the rights of a youth upon questioning and amends 
provisions dealing with waiver of rights. 

p 13. Section 6 I 

pIS. 

Expands authority to fingerprint and photograph youths arrested fori 
felonies, pursuant to a search warrant if supported by probable 
cause. Also, records could be retained and used in other 
investigations. 

Section 7 

Revises provisions regarding detention and shelter care of youth. 
Broadens criteria, :similar to adults, concerning when a youth 
can be held. (Bail rights provided under Section 9). 

I 
I 
I 
I 
i 
,I 
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..summary of HB 470 
Page 2 

..- Di'~ yi:.E ___ ------..... 
• J 

p 17. Section 8 

P 17. 

Continues the privilege for communications made by youth to 
counselor or probation officer. However, if court testimony is 
in contradiction to privileged statements, the statements may be 
used for impeachment purposes. 

Section 9 

Provides for bail provisions for youth before Youth Court. 

p 19. Section 10 

Allows the Youth Court to require, if necessary, examination of 
the parents or guardian prior to a dispositional hearing. 

P 21. Section 11 

Expands the judge's authority in sentencing a delinquent youth 
or youth in need of-supervision. 

P 25. Section 12 

P 26. 

Revises publicity provisions to open all court proceedings 
regarding youths charged as delinquents (except for a transfer 
hearing). Continues to prohibit publicity regarding youths in 
need of supervision. 

Section 13 

Prohibits the public disclosure of law enforcement's records 
This conforms the Youth Court Act to the provisions regarding 
adults. 

P 27. Section 14 

Youth Court records (documents, petitions, pleadings, etc.) 
open to public inspection when related to an offense for which 
access allowed under Section 12 (not a major change from present 
law) • 

P 29. Section 15 

P 30. 

Provides that fingerprints and photographs (allowed in Section 6) 
excluded from requirements for sealing youth court records). Records 
not to be sealed for felony cases where access ~llowed .under Section 
12. 

Section 16 

New section to require that all youth court proceedings must be 
scheduled and heard as expeditiously as possible. Section 17 repeals 
existing statute requiring that a youth court petition must be taken 
to trial on the merits within 15 days. 
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HB~a .... -"," 
AMENDMENTS TO HB 577, INTRODUCED COPY, PROPOSED BY REP. DAVE 
BROWN. 

1. Title, line 5. 
Following: "TRAINING" 
Insert: "A YEAR" 
Following: "OFFICERS" 
Insert: "AND PAROLE OFPICERS" 

2. Page 1, lines 22 and 23. 
Strike: "at" on line 22 through "had" on line 23 

3. Page 2, line 1. 
Following: "subsection (1)." 
Insert: " 

(3) Each person appointed as a chief probation officer 
or probation officer under this section or as a deputy 
probation officer under 41-5-705 must, at his ·employer's 
expense and through a source· approved by his employer, 
obtain 16 hours a year of training in subjects relating to 
the powers and duties of probation officers." . 

4. Page 2, line 5.' 
Following: "officers." 
Insert: "(1)" 

5. Page 2, line 6. 
Strike: " , " 
Insert: "and" 

6. Page 2, lines 7 and 8. 

-.' 

Strike: " and" on line 7 through "officer" on line 8 

7. Page 2. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: "(2) Each probation and parole officer must, at his 

employer's expense and through a source approved by his 
employer, obtain 16 hours a year of training in subjects 
relating to the powers and duties of probation officers." 

AHBS77a/JM/JM2 
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WITNESS STAToEMENT 

AMEND 
-----

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 'I ° J j I '/ 
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EXl-m~\T /l ,~"I 
WITNESS STATEMENT 

NAME ~6re..~ rc __ LN'.)(2. &.,a:~ 

DA~l7!i;'- ; HB I ~ d'- rl -_~ 

~ 
BILL NO. f.,? ( 'i 

AD D RE S S t U, Dc, v0'.. ~ A ~ n>. ,i -) ~ ;( / c..~ yv'" 2> 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? hd- d? ~~.c- ~'S£P"""--.. 

DATE ~ ( ( 7) '8] 

- I 
SUPPORT >< OPPOSE AMEND 

------~~\---------- -------------- I 
I 
-I 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

comments: 

CS-34 
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VISITORS· REG:STER 

--" ) (' :u.d! /" ( ., A ~ COMHIT':'EE 
CO" 

BILL NO. &'.34:, DATE ~ /7»' 1f?ci'7 
SPONSOR -------------------

I... ----------------------------- ------------------------ --- . 1 
NAME (please print) I RESIDENCE .' I SUp;;;;-1;;;;;;-

v/M~6,,:;r/7CJ// I /--tf~ A/,) - ~.&C I ~ I J 
)flntl, --- ktt4. 0k5h . apt.. I t/ I I 7 r'/A.,<)· ~'" ;I " 070{,EJ~' '/)., - C{,~iif 4L 

~~dl 0ia/}.V£ ~, fJd~t ~ c---- I I 
·1······'~ J~.~.~ .......... .. ~. !L-r.J. .rtf".s I ~ I I· 
V13ru~da / ·l5(!IUt~. / 'lfolo,tJT;rN~ (?~ /~~~/ ALOOd~~ I. 

. 

I ·1 ~. 
. 

R~~iJ{idt I/~~~~ V-- I 
((.4 t f~7 i//,,' .' I 

f+-G.l a vt..00- ~'cv d eiA.. (r v-<.j 0: ~:or 

Ao ~ I1Lf~r -- l;?1t-nt, {"..J;t u .... ;""" L~!u~ I I I V 

/~h /~o v' c:-f x;. / ftf7 )/7 c, ".o~ Ci j; ~ /<:" -is ~ r; I L-:--. I 
6 r V(r.'" fl'ljc(lcl~ 1'1 ;5 5 D V' ! b ( hhM hl!{ ff {Qf'1me -r', 

-

.11~~ /&1/ - ~."'-<-- ~;:::~/9- I ~ I 
I 

.' . 

.. 

.' , .. , 
.. 

..' 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY.FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE"PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY:" 

. .-
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( '~< ..%" ',,0· ( , :f ..I'-~ COHHIT~EE 
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BILL NO. ~&:..::~:::...!d~------
SPONSOR ______________ _ 

-----------------------------r------------------------~--------~-------
NAME (please print) RESIDE~CE I SUPPORT ·IOPPOSE 

flim Mt2.au:. I~c/ L.~~e, 
I 

J.,/ I --I I I 6'F~g~~ y6t y l2e.c:- (.,2 %2. &: ~ P ~ 
; cy I 

\ I I I 
. 'I.. 

0 

l I I .. - . . ' . ' . 
, o. 
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o· I . .\. . .. 
. . 

I I 
, 

I I 
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